[Last updated Fall 2022]

George Washington Carver File: 8/6/1/8

8/6/1/8-00 GWC index

Carver Correspondence files index (8/6/1/8-21 and 8/6/1/8-38)

"Carver Books at Dunn Library, Simpson College, April 2004" List of the papers of G. W. Carver 1864-1943 UMI Research "Living in Iowa: George Washington Carver" Iowa Public

Television (PBS) 02.08.05 (DVD, VHS) "Dr. George Washington Carver" t-shirt

Photograph Files:

8/6/1/8-01	Art class at Simpson
8/6/1/8-02	Carver while attending Iowa State
8/6/1/8-03	Carver and Tuskegee Institute
8/6/1/8-04	Carver in his laboratory
8/6/1/8-05	Carver's 1941 Baccalaureate visit to Simpson
8/6/1/8-06	Dedication of the Carver Art Gallery at Tuskegee
8/6/1/8-07	Carver memorials and monuments
8/6/1/8-07.1	Carver Poster
8/6/1/8-07.2	Carver and Henry A. Wallace
8/6/1/8-07.3	Carver and Others (10 pictures)
8/6/1/8-07.4	Dedication of Carver Science Hall
8/6/1/8-07.5	Carver Lecture 1982
8/6/1/8-07.6	Photo Blocks
8/6/1/8-07.8	Awards-Carver, etc.
8/6/1/8-07.9	Carver Plaque, 1974
8/6/1/8-07.10	Miscellaneous Negatives
8/6/1/8-07.11	CDs with Several Carver Images

General Files:	
8/6/1/8-08	Carver from his birth until 1896
8/6/1/8-09	Simpson and Carver, 1890s
8/6/1/8-10	Simpson and Carver in Art Department, 1890s
8/6/1/8-11	Carver and Iowa State
8/6/1/8-12	Honorary degree from Simpson in 1928
8/6/1/8-13	Biography of Carver, "The Man Who Talks With the Flowers,"
	by Glenn Clark, 1939
8/6/1/8-14	Carver and President F.D. Roosevelt, 1939
8/6/1/8-14.1	Interview with Carver (Pres. Gross), July 17, 1940
8/6/1/8-15	Simpson Baccalaureate, June 1, 1941
8/6/1/8-15.1	Honorary Degree: University of Rochester, June 18, 1941
8/6/1/8-16	Art and Carver
8/6/1/8-17	Carver and Henry Ford, 1942
8/6/1/8-18	Carver cartoon "Goober Wizard," 1942
8/6/1/8-19	Publications by Carver, 1936 - 1942
8/6/1/8-19.1	Carver's Selma speech, 1942
8/6/1/8-20	Carver's Death, January 6, 1943
8/6/1/8-21	Carver Correspondence 1896 - 1943
8/6/1/8-22	Condensed Biographical Sketch of Carver, 1864 - 1943
8/6/1/8-23	Condensed Biography of Carver by Dr. Joseph Walt, 1989
8/6/1/8-23.2	George Washington Carver: His Life and Times
8/6/1/8-24	Carver postage stamp, 1948
8/6/1/8-25	The Carver Chair of Science, 1956
8/6/1/8-26	Henry A. Wallace reminiscence of Carver, 1956
8/6/1/8-27	Dedication of the Carver Science Hall, 1956
8/6/1/8-28	Interview with Mrs. Pauline Tyler Townsend/ Reminiscence of
	Carver, Nov. 1957
8/6/1/8-29	Townsend interview tapes, 1957
8/6/1/8-30	Memorial Bronze Bust of Carver, 1962
8/6/1/8-31	Carver Centennial Committee, 1962
8/6/1/8-31.1	Carver Medallion 1965
8/6/1/8-32	Reader's Digest article on Carver, 1965
8/6/1/8-33	G. W. Carver Day, March 15, 1966
8/6/1/8-34	Everybody Magazine article on Carver, 1974
8/6/1/8-35	Carver and Winterset, Iowa

8/6/1/8-36	Carver's home while attending Simpson (not confirmed)
8/6/1/8-37	The G. W. Carver National Monument, Missouri
8/6/1/8-38	Correspondence about Carver, 1943 - present
8/6/1/8-39	Reminiscences and Speeches about Carver
8/6/1/8-40	Carver Journal articles
8/6/1/8-41	Carver Newspaper clippings
8/6/1/8-41.2	Carver Presentations
8/6/1/8-42	Plays and Poetry about G. W. Carver
8/6/1/8-43	Tuskegee Institute
8/6/1/8-44	Tuskegee Institute annual reports 1940-1947/1945-46
8/6/1/8-45	Carver displays
8/6/1/8-45.1	Carver exhibits
8/6/1/8-45.2	Carver Visit Day
8/6/1/8-46	Carver Award Lectures files 8/6/1/8-46.1 - 46.35
8/6/1/8-47	Carver Centennial at Simpson College 1890 - 1990
8/6/1/8-48	Carver Tour Guide 1990
8/6/1/8-49	Carver scholarship information
8/6/1/8-50	Carver Grants for Simpson College
8/6/1/8-51	Carver Bible Institute and College
8/6/1/8-52	Dedication of Carver Science Center (Hall) Oct. 22, 1993
8/6/1/8-53	Biography of Carver, Carver, a Great Soul by Peter
	Burchard, 1998
8/6/1/8-54	USDA George Washington Carver Center
8/6/1/8-55	The Iowa Award (presented to Carver posthumously)
8/6/1/8-57	Carver Historical Marker on Simpson College Campus
8/6/1/8-58	Boy Carver Sculpture, 1991
8/6/1/8-59	Book about Iowa's African American history featuring Carver,
	Outside In, by Hal Chase, 2002
8/6/1/8-60	Carver: Sexual Orientation
8/6/1/8-61	Claude C. George: Correspondence 1988-2005
8/6/1/8-62	Claude C. George: Miscellaneous
8/6/1/8-63	Carver Symposium
8/6/1/8-64	Carver National Fellowship
8/6/1/8-65	Collectable Doll

Complete description of files:

Photographs:

Art class at Simpson Photos of Carver and art class (2) [SCP1]

8/6/1/8-01

-- 7 copies

-- negative

-- list of people in art class

-- digital image (8/6/1/8-07.11 carver.SCP1.artclass.jpg)

Photo of Carver painting in art class, 1890/1892 [SCP2]

-- 5 copies (plus two filed in drawer 3-8)

-- 6 copies of close-up of art class

-- 5 copies of Carver painting (extreme close-ups)

-- digital image (8/6/1/8-07.11

carver.SCP2.paintinginartclass.jpg)

Photo of Carver at Simpson, 1890/1892 [SCP3]

-- 6 copies

-- digital image (8/6/1/8-07.11 carver.SCP3.atSimpson.jgp)

Carver while Photo of Carver while attending Iowa State, 1890s [P5]

attending Iowa State

--1 copy

8/6/1/8-02 Photo of Carver with faculty at Iowa State

Carver and Tuskegee Photos of young Carver as Prof. at Tuskegee, age 40? (2)

Institute [P6] (Tuskegee University Archives)

8/6/1/8-03 Photo of Carver with fan mail with subscript of 1937 [P7]

-- 2 copies

Photo of Carver with five men with caps and gowns [P8]

Photo of the Tuskegee Chapel

Photo of Collis P. Huntington Memorial Building at

Tuskegee

Photo of dressmaking class at Tuskegee

Photo of seven men at Tuskegee holding telephone parts

Photo of the Harness-making class at Tuskegee

Photo of class at Tuskegee with students standing around tables

Photos of Carver as Prof at Tuskegee, age 50? (1)[P9] (Carver National Monument, Diamond MO)

- -- copy
- -- 2 postcards

Photo of Carver walking c. 1933 [P10]

Photos of President Gross and Carver (1) [SCP11]

- -- 7 copies
- -- negative

Photo of Gross and Carver with two unidentified women [P12]

-- negative

Packet of thirteen photos of Carver sold by Tuskegee

Carver in his Laboratory 8/6/1/8-04 Photo of Carver holding a bottle [P13]

Photo of Carver standing by a table with peanuts in hand [P14]

(Tuskegee University Archives) and 1 close-up

Photo of Carver in Greenhouse [P15] (Tuskegee University Archives)

Photo of Carver in lab holding bottles in both hands [P16] (Tuskegee University Archives)

Photo of Carver right arm up, left hand holding flask [P17] (Tuskegee University Archives)

Photos of Carver in lab next to a scale, weighing peanuts (2) [P18] (Tuskegee University Archives)

Photo of Carver crocheting [P19] (Tuskegee Archives)

Postcards of Carver looking in microscope (3)

Carver's 1941
Baccalaureate vis

Photo of Carver, head and shoulders [P20]

Baccalaureate visit

-- 2 copies

to Simpson 8/6/1/8-05

-- 5 block impressions

-- negative

Photo of Carver, head and shoulders #2 [P20a]

Photos of Carver on President's porch in cap and gown (2) [SCP21]

-- digital image (carver.SCP21.onPresident'sporch.jpg)

Photo of Carver with hands on pulpit [SCP22] -- digital image (carver.SCP22.handonpulpit.jpg) Photo of Carver pointing with left hand (2) [SCP23] -- digital image (carver.SCP23.pointing.jpg) Photo of (1 to r) President John O. Gross, Carver, and Walter W. Scheuermann [P24] -- copy Photo of Carver outdoors with others as he comes out of building in his baccalaureate robe [P25] Photo of Carver in his robe with others [P25a] Photo of Carver on porch steps with President Gross' family members (copy) [P25b] Photo of Carver waving in car with President Gross [P37] Photo of Pres. John Gross talking to Carver across a railing [P26] Photo of Carver pointing to a painting with Gross to his left [P27] -- negative Photo of Gross and Carver talking across railing, both with right hands on rail [P28] Photo of Carver talking with thumb in air [P29] Photo of Carver talking with right hand on railing [P30] Photo of Carver and Gross side-by-side looking at two paintings of flowers [P31] Photo of Carver painting [P32] (Tuskegee Archives) Photos of the George Washington Carver Museum at Tuskegee (2) Postcard of the entrance sign at G W C. National Monument near Diamond, Missouri Photo of a display of Carver's College life in Iowa at the Carver National Monument Photo of Carver's bed at the Carver National Monument Photo of a bust of Carver at the Carver National Monument Photo of the "Hanging Tree" at the Carver National Monument

Dedication of the

At Tuskegee

8/6/1/8-06

Carver Art Gallery

Carver memorials

and monuments

8/6/1/8-07

	Photo of a sculpture showing Carver as a boy at the Carver National Monument (2) Profile of sculpture (from an article) Photo of the visitor's center at the Carver National Monument Photo of shack Carver possibly lived in while attending Simpson (2) [SCP] Photo of the ribbon cutting to G. W. Carver Museum at fairgrounds Envelope containing nine color photos from GWC National Monument in Diamond, MO Entrance to G.W. Carver Exhibit, Field Museum Chicago
Carver Poster 8/6/1/8-07.1	Poster of Carver in lab, right arm held up, left holding flask (located in Map Drawer 3-8)
Carver and Henry A. Wallace 8/6/1/8-07.2	Painting of Henry A. Wallace and Carver in field [SCP33] Nine photos Two negative strips (Original painting in Matthew Simpson Room) Quote of Henry A. Wallace about GWC (3 copies)
Carver and Others 8/6/1/8-07.3	Photos of Carver and Henry Ford talking (2) [P34] (Associated Press) copy Photo of Carver and Henry Ford eating [P35] (Tuskegee University Archives) Photo of Carver and Roosevelt shaking hands [P36] (Tuskegee University Archives)
Dedication of Science Hall during Carver Science Hall 8/6/1/8-07.4	Photo of several people exchanging envelope in front of Carver dedication Photo of two men in graduate gowns pulling curtain for Kresge-Carver Endowment Photo of unknown man at a lectern

Picture of Carver Science Hall

Photos of plaque reading, "In Memory of G. W. Carver" (2)

Photos of the Carver plaque that hangs in the Carver Science Hall with photographs of image (3) [SCP]

Photos of the Carver plaque (one with name engraved) (2)

Photo of the Carver plaque with two men that hangs in

Carver Science Hall

Photo of a plaque that states by Carver, "At Simpson, I discovered that I was a Human Being"

Photo of a man and woman (students?) in front of the GWC Plaque

Carver Lecture

Photo of Don Smith

1982

Photo of Don Smith next to Carver display

8/6/1/8-07.5

Photo of Don Smith giving award

Photos of Don Smith posing with award and award

winner Anthony Turner (3)

Photos of Don Smith accepting award (2)

Photos of Don Smith speaking at the podium (2)

Photos of the view of the audience (2)

Photos of five men talking (2)

Photos of Don Smith speaking at the podium (2)

Photo of Don Smith giving speech at podium with hand

in pocket

Photo of the audience view of Smith speaking

Negatives - Don Smith/Meredith Sanders

Photo Blocks

George Washington Carver

8/6/1/8-07.6 Carver and Art Class

Carver and President Gross

Awards - Carver,

Etc.

award from Gen. Charles A. Gabriel, Chief of Staff of USAF

8/6/1/8-07.8

(left)
Photo of alumni breakfast President's Award presentation

Photo of Major Scott A. Shackelford (Ret.) '66 receiving an

Carver Plaque, 1974

8/6/1/8-07.9

Carver Plaque

Misc. Negatives 8/6/1/8-07.10

[NOTE: negatives together on photo strips] Carver's bed at Carver National Monument

(photo at 8/6/1/8-07)

Head shot of Carver (photo at 8/6/1/8-02) Profile of sculpture (photo at 8/6/1/8-07)

Shack Carver possibly lived in while attending Simpson

(photo at 8/6/1/8-07)

Profile of Carver (photo at 8/6/1/8-03)

Carver with pile of fan mail on table (photo at 8/6/1/8-03)

Visitor's center at Carver National Monument

(photo at 8/6/1/8-07)

CD with Carver

carver.SCP1.artclass.jpg

Images

carver.SCP2.paintinginartclass.1890.jpg

8/6/1/8-07.11

carver.SCP3.atSimpson.1890.jpg

carver.SCP21.onPresident'sporch.1941.jpg

carver.SCP22.handonpulpit.1941.jpg

carver.SCP23.pointing.1941.jpg

carver.card.jpg

carver.cardback.jpg carver.artroom.tif

carver.HiReswhileattendingsimpson.tif

carver.house.jpg carver.house.tif carver.plaque.jpg carver.plaque.tif

carver.withboy.jpg

carver.withboy.tif carver.withman.jpg

carver.withman.tif

General Files:

Carver from his
birth until 1896
8/6/1/8-08

"The Early Life of George Washington Carver," by Robert P. Fuller including these exhibits:

- Letter from G. W. Lempenau to Clarence Schultz talking about Carver having a bank account opened on Dec. 24, 1881
- -- Letter from G.W. Lempenau to Charles Shultz about Carver taking out a real estate loan in 1883
- -- Report of Carver's birthplace, 11 pages
- -- Service Record of John Bently in the Civil War
- -- Four copies of a Homestead, Pre-emption and Commutation Proof
- -- Letter from L. A. Calkins to Clarence Schultz talking about two births
- -- Copy of deed belonging to Carver

Copies of original documents talking about homestead application, thirteen pages

A sketch of his Early life written by GWC in 1897

"History of Highland Community College," by Arlyn John Parish

Simpson and Carver, 1890s 8/6/1/8-09

Summary sheet on Carver from 1890-1891

Simpson College Catalogs

2 1890-1891

2 1891-1892 (one original/2 copies)

1 1892-1893

Statement of the college credits of Carver (original and copy) *Simpsonian* issues talking about Carver:

- -- June 1891
- -- February 1893
- -- December 1894
- -- February 1895

"George Washington Carver and Simpson College," *Indianola Herald*, May 29, 1941

- -- original
- -- 2 copies

Letters about Carver in the 1890s at Simpson:

To John Gross/from Austin Curtis, February 3, 1943

To William Kerstetter/ from R.W. Feyerharm, Mary Marquis, and David Moberley, April 12, 1957

To Earl Hall/ from William Kerstetter, May 24, 1958

To Robert Goodloe/ from Charles Brecht, August 16, 1962

To John Marion/ from Ralph John, January 22, 1970

To William Hare/ from Helen Dibble, May 23, 1974

Slip of paper stating that Simpson should dedicate a chapel to Carver

Article continuation "Cowles," *Indianola Record*, June 23, 1944

"Trio from Carver Foundation seeks data on famous Negro scientist at Simpson," publication unknown 1951

Minutes of Carver Committee Meeting, October 1, 1953(?)

Auction description of 97 letters from Carver to Mrs. Sophie Liston

"Carver's thirst for wisdom is answered by Simpson," *Simpsonian*, October 1, 1956

Page prepared by Ruth Jackson dated Nov. 24, 1964, which summarizes the important dates relevant to Carver and Simpson

"One Man's Opinion," written by John Marion, January 13, 1970

Memo: FYI Keokuk editorial urging creation of Negro Historical Shrine at Simpson

Two pamphlets titled "The Carver Tradition," dated 1971 "Carver exhibit, conference at Simpson," *Des Moines Tribune* March 29, 1979

Article showing the home of W. A. Liston, date unknown Facts about Carver and Simpson College

Statement of the Carver Tradition and Simpson College (2 c.)

List of questions concerning Dr. George Washington Carver during his stay at Simpson, Feb. 7, 1939

Proposed Carver Opportunity Grants Program at Simpson

"Carver: His life at Simpson," by Kim Mendenhall Winginamen, 1982 (full original magazine and copy of article)

"The spirit, the story of Carver," *Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, June 27, 1990 (2 copies)

"The Carver Tradition Lives at Simpson," by Chris Coon and Lisa Green - Simpson College Annual Report Vol. 1 No. 4, Fall 1990 (2 copies)

"A history of change on Iowa campus," Des Moines Register, September 23, 1990 (3 copies)

"Presents Carver cartoon to college," publication and date unknown, with copy of picture referred to in clipping

"Mrs. W.A. Liston, 76, Passes Away in Los Angeles," date unknown.

"The Carver Tradition and Simpson College" revised by Melvin Wilk and Deirdre Anderson (3 copies) 1990

Simpson and Carver in Art Department 8/6/1/8-10

Note with student identifications for GWC art photo "Picture Gift to Simpson," on Carver and Art Class, 1890s date unknown

Original painting by Carver, a Christmas card to Mr. and Mrs. Simms, December 1931

-- digital image (carver.card.jpg; carver.cardback.jpg)

Letter from John Horsley to Mrs. Talley dated Nov. 9, 1942 Simpson College Bulletin, May 1946

Original article, "Carver once devoted his time to art at Simpson," on Carver and Art Class, July 14, 1953
--3 copies

Letter from A. C. DeLuise to James Zahnd dated May 12, 1976

"Art Class," *Greeley Tribune*, Greeley, CO, Oct. 19, 1978
-- 1 copy

Carver and Iowa State 8/6/1/8-11 Transcripts 1880/1891-1894 and related documents (13 sheets) Two letters pertaining to transcripts:

- To William Hare/ from Toby Fishbein, April 16, 1974 and April 26, 1974
- "Carver: The Man, The Building," 1970
- Letter from Chalmer J. Roy to Dr. R.E. Buchanan concerning dedication of Carver Hall, July 30, 1970
- Dedication of George Washington Carver Hall Program, September 27, 1970
- "George Washington Carver," N.O. Calloway, M.D., Ph.D., September 27, 1970
- "Tied Only to the God of the Flowers," The Story of George Washington Carver, W.H. Stacy, The October 1970 Alumnus
- "The legacy of GWC" brochure, 1998-99 (2 copies)
- Newspaper clipping, "50th reunion of Carver's class," about Carver's 50th reunion at Iowa State
- Book titled *The 'Centennial Alumni' of America's State* and Land-Grant Universities
- Two copies of the Carver article "Serving the World"
- Tentative George Washington Carver Schedule, 1990-1991 Fall (2)
- The Legacy of George Washington Carver Celebrating Diversity Program, 1991
- "The Legacy of George Washington Carver" Celebrating Diversity, Nancy A. Norman, 1991
- The Legacy of George Washington Carver Veishea 1994
- "Scientist Carver honored in program at Iowa State," *Des Moines Register*, January 6, 1994
- List of GWC letters from Iowa State University archives
- "George Washington Carver: A Legacy of Inspiration," by Karol Crosbie, *Iowa State University Visions*, September/October 1998 (2 copies)
- "Interpreting the Legacy of George Washington Carver" by Members of the Iowa State University Honors Program Seminar, Spring 1999
- "Carver's niche in science, humanity to be celebrated at Reiman Gardens," by Linda Naeve, *Des Moines Register*, Feb. 21, 2004 (2 copies)

	Welcome speech, Torch run ceremony, April 21 copy 'A dedication, GWC' by Christian Petersen
Han anama Da anaa	•
Honorary Degree from Simpson 1928 8/6/1/8-12	"Dr. Carver given honor degree June 5," Simpson College Bulletin, p.3, September 1, 1928 2 originals 3 copies
	Picture of Carver, Simpson College Bulletin, p.6, September 1, 1928
	"Expect record crowd at 61st commencement", Simpson College Bulletin, June 1, 1928
	1928 commencement program (copy) (located in 10/2/0
Biography of Carver, 1939 8/6/1/8-13	Original copy of this biography "The Man Who Talks With the Flowers" by Glenn Clark
Carver and President Roosevelt, 1939 8/6/1/8-14	Two newspaper clippings of article "Negro Scientist greets F. D. Roosevelt," <i>Des Moines Register</i> , about their meeting March 31, 1939
	Eight clippings of Carver and Roosevelt shaking hands,
	"Charm? Here it is"
	"Charm? Here it is" Clip about Roosevelt Memorial Association
Interview with Carver (Pres.	
	Clip about Roosevelt Memorial Association Two transcripts of Carver Interview by President Gross at
Carver (Pres. Gross), July 17,	Clip about Roosevelt Memorial Association Two transcripts of Carver Interview by President Gross at Tuskegee, July 17, 1940 Short statement about this interview including Carver's
Carver (Pres. Gross), July 17, 1940 8/6/1/8-14.1 Baccalaureate	Clip about Roosevelt Memorial Association Two transcripts of Carver Interview by President Gross at Tuskegee, July 17, 1940 Short statement about this interview including Carver's Vision Letter from Laura Illige to President Jennings which includes a photocopy of said transcript, July 31, 1990 2 copies "Dr. Carver to preach at Simpson Baccalaureate,"
Carver (Pres. Gross), July 17, 1940 8/6/1/8-14.1	Clip about Roosevelt Memorial Association Two transcripts of Carver Interview by President Gross at Tuskegee, July 17, 1940 Short statement about this interview including Carver's Vision Letter from Laura Illige to President Jennings which includes a photocopy of said transcript, July 31, 1990 2 copies

- "Dr. Carver, noted Negro scientist, speaker June 1," *Indianola Record*, April 4, 1941
- "A very nice thing to do," *Ames Tribune*, April 5, 1941
- "A man's real worth," *Cedar Rapids Gazette*, April 6, 1941
- "Dr. George Washington Carver to deliver Baccalaureate," *Grand Junction Globe*, April 17, 1941
- "Negro scientist," Clearfield Enterprise, April 17, 1941
- "Carver may be at Simpson," *Pleasantville News*, April 17, 1941
- "Two great speakers," *Indianola Record*, May 22, 1941
- "George W. Carver and Simpson College," *Indianola Herald*, May 29, 1941
- "Noted Negro will speak at Simpson," *Jefferson Herald*, May 29, 1941
- "Negro scientist to speak at Simpson; once student there," *Waterloo Courier*, May 29, 1941
- "Simpson to hear Dr. Carver, scientist," Marshalltown Times-Republican, May 29, 1941
- "Dr. Carver to speak at Simpson Sunday," Mt. Pleasant News, May 29, 1941
- "Carver and Landon on Simpson College graduation program," *Atlantic News Telegraph*, May 29, 1941
- "Carver and Landon to Address Class of 1941," *Alumni News Bulletin*, May 1941
- "Two great Americans to speak at commencement," Indianola Record, May 30, 1941
- Four copies of article "His 'talks with God' help the humble man," *Des Moines Register*, June 2, 1941 -- photocopy
- "Roosevelt vague, in Landon's view," *New York Times*, June 3, 1941

- Eight copies of article "Dr. Carver, noted scientist, walks and talks with God as he addresses class at Simpson Baccalaureate here Sunday," *Indianola Tribune*, June 4, 1941
- "Over 2,000 persons hear Dr. Carver in Indianola," publication unknown, June 5, 1941
- "Iowa honored a Negro last Sunday at Simpson College Baccalaureate," *Monticello Express*, June 5, 1941
- "Truth sets men free," Sioux City Tribune, June 5, 1941
- "Interest springs anew in Dr. George Washington Carver...," West Liberty Index, June 5, 1941
- "Dr. George Washington Carver," *Dennison Bulletin*, June 5, 1941
- "The presence of Dr. George Washington Carver...," *Jefferson Bee*, June 10, 1941
- "The presence of Dr. George Washington Carver...,"

 Humeston New Era, June 11, 1941
- "He talked with God," *Beaverdale News*, June 20, 1941
- "Carver thrills commencement audience," Simpson College Alumnus Bulletin, October 1941
 - --4 originals
 - -- 5 copies
- "One of America's greats approaches evening of career at Tuskegee: Dr. Carver looks back at half a century," *Montgomery Advertiser*, November 23, 1941
- "Hears address by Dr. Geo. W. Carver," publication unknown, date unknown
- "Carver," a continuation from page one of an unknown article, publication unknown, date unknown

Simpsonian dated May 31, 1941

Alumni News Bulletin dated May 1941

Two original articles "Truth sets men free," June 5, 1941 -- 2 copies

Introduction of G.W. Carver at Baccalaureate May 31, 1941

Letters concerning request for copy of the story of Dr. George Washington Carver presented by President Gross, November 1940 - June 1941

Original and copy of Simpson College 74th Annual Commencement Baccalaureate Service Program

Posthumous article "His last visit to Simpson," *Des Moines Tribune*, July 14, 1953, with letter from Kenneth MacDonald to Mr. Pullman dated August 5, 1953 – 2 originals

- -- 2 copies
- -- 2 copies of front page on photo paper

"Carver gives baccalaureate speech," Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune, August 15, 1990

Homecoming 1956 Pamphlet that highlights Carver's Baccalaureate speech

Honorary Degree: University of Rochester 8/6/1/8/15-1 The Rochester Alumi-Alumnue Review June-July 1941, p. 3

"More Honors for Dr. Carver" – close-up photograph and description

The History of the University of Rochester 1850-1962, by Aruthur J. May, Rochester NY 1977

"Dr. Carver to be Awarded..." Atlanta Daily World, June 15, 1941

"Dr. Carver Gets Degree at Home" The Chicago Defender, June 28, 1941

"Rochester University to Honor Carver" Atlanta Daily World, June 6, 1941

Art and Carver 8/6/1/8-16

Newspaper clippings from various sources about Carver's art:

"Carver Museum is dedicated," *Des Moines* Register, March 12, 1941

"Carver paintings now on exhibit," publication unknown, November 1941

"Carver collection is being exhibited," *Bayard News*, December 11, 1941

Two copies of article "George Washington Carver as artist," Christian Science Monitor, August 10, 1960 "Exhibit photo of Carver in Iowa," *Des Moines Register*, February 11, 1971

Pamphlet on the Carver Art Collection at Tuskegee Invitation to the dedication of the Carver Art Room at Tuskegee

Two programs for the Opening Exercises of the Carver Art Collection

Flyer on Carver Exhibit, "Communion with Nature" Article on Carver, "Black Leonardo," *Time*, November 24, 1941

Flyer about Carver's art with photo at bottom about Simpson

Carver and Henry

Ford, 1942 8/6/1/8-17 News articles:

"Dr. Carver and Ford," *Des Moines Tribune*, July 11, 1942

"Collaboration," publication unknown, July 22, 1942 Article, untitled, *Herald*, published by the students of The Edison Institute, August 14, 1942

"Dr. Carver had great friend in Henry Ford," Pittsburgh Courier, April 12, 1947

"Carver to make synthetic rubber," publication unknown, date unknown

Carver cartoon January 9
"Goober Wizard," January 16

1942 Exlibris June 3, 1943

8/6/1/8-18 Green Pastures by Rex Manning

Publications by "When, What, and How to Can and Preserve Fruits and Vegetables in the Home," 1915 (3 copies)

8/6/1/8-19 "The Pickling and Curing of Meat in Hot Weather," Jun

"The Pickling and Curing of Meat in Hot Weather," June 1925 "How to Grow the Tomato and 115 Ways to Prepare it for the Home," August 1936 (3 copies)

"How the Farmer Can Save His Sweet Potatoes," November 1936 (5 copies)

"Some Choice Wild Vegetables That Make Fine Foods,"
February 1938
"A Sunday Evening Talk," October 20, 1940
"How to Build Up and Maintain the Virgin Fortility of C

"How to Build Up and Maintain the Virgin Fertility of Our Soil," January, 1940

"The Farmer's Almanac," January, 1940

"The Raising of Hogs," February, 1940

"Can Live Stock be Raised Profitably in Alabama?" January 1940 (2 copies)

"How to Grow the Peanut and 105 Ways of Preparing it for Human Consumption," January, 1942 (5 copies)

"Nature's Garden for Victory and Peace," March, 1942 (5)

"A Brief Sketch of my Life" (2 originals, 4 copies)

Carver Quotes

"Equipment," a poem by Edgar A. Guest List of Bulletins by George Washington Carver

Carver's Selma
Speech, 1942
8/6/1/8-19.1

Cassette tape

CD copy from cassette

GWC National Park Service card with poem, "EQUIPMENT" by Edgar A. Guest

Carver's Death, January 6, 1943 8/6/1/8-20 Thank you from Tuskegee Institute

Letter from President Voigt to President Patterson of Tuskegee Institute, June 21, 1943

Resolution of Respect in Memory of Dr. George Washington Carver signed Samuelson, Flint, and Goodwin Letter from Patterson to Voigt accepting resolution, June 28, 1943

Alumni News Bulletin from Simpson dated May 1943

Newspaper clippings on Carver's death:

"Simpson's most distinguished son," publication unknown, January 1943

"From a college mate of George W. Carver," Indianola Record, January 1943

- "Dr. Geo. W. Carver famous Simpson scientist dead," publication unknown, January 1943
- "G.W. Carver, noted Negro scientist, dies,"
- Des Moines Register, January 6, 1943 (two copies)
- "Dr. Carver, Negro scientist and graduate of Ames, dies," *Waterloo Courier*, January 6, 1943
- "Dr. Carver is dead; aid of agriculture," Fairfield Ledger, January 6, 1943
- "Dr. Geo. Carver, Negro Scientist, Dies at Tuskegee," *The Atlanta Journal*, January 6, 1943
- "Noted Negro scientist dies at Tuskegee," *Keokuk* Gate City, January 6, 1943
- "Outstanding Negro scientist, Dr. Carver, dies at Tuskegee," *Baltimore Sun*, January 6, 1943
- "Carver, famed Negro scientist, dies in south," Chicago Sun, January 6, 1943
- "How slave boy rose to fame as scientist," *Des Moines Register*, January 6, 1943
- "Carver dies at Tuskegee, slaves' son," Des Moines Tribune, January 6, 1943
- "George Washington Carver," Baltimore Sun, January 7, 1943
- "Carver's first agricultural training received here," *Iowa State Daily Student*, January 7, 1943
- "Dr. G. W. Carver, noted Negro scientist, dies," Cedar Rapids Gazette, January 7, 1943
- "A great genius succumbs," Davenport Democrat, January 7, 1943
- "Famous Negro scientist dies," Dubuque Telegraph-Herald, January 7, 1943
- "G. W. Carver," Osceola Sentinel, January 7, 1943
- "The passing of George Washington Carver," Webster City Freeman Journal, January 7, 1943
- "Salem man who knew Dr. Carver during his college days recalls famed scientist's struggle to get education," publication unknown, January 7, 1943

- Drawing "The Meaning of America," *The Chicago Daily News*, January 8, 1943
 - One reprint of "The Meaning of America"
- Cartoon "And we talk about sacrifices," *Davenport Democrat*, January 10, 1943
- "Modest greatness," *Davenport Democrat*, January 10, 1943
- "An assistant of Dr. Carver his successor," Des Moines Register, January 10, 1943
- "A visit from Carver," *Grinnell Herald*, January 11, 1943
- "Dr. Carver hailed as one of the greatest and best men of all time by Rotarians," *Tuskegee News*, January 14, 1943
- "George Washington Carver," *Lamoni Chronicle*, January 14, 1943
- Two copies of article "I.S.C. and Simpson knew George Washington Carver as a struggling student," *Des Moines Register*, January 17, 1943
- "Mrs. Flummer remembers Dr. Carver at Indianola; helped set up laundry," *Des Moines Bystander*, January 21, 1943
- "A resolution has been introduced...," *Chariton Leader*, January 26, 1943
- "A great figure dies," Des Moines Plain Talk, January 28, 1943
- "Dr. John Gross eulogizes Dr. George W. Carver," Indianola Herald, January 28, 1943
- "Simpson College's greatest gift to the United States," *Bloomfield Democrat*, February 4, 1943
- "Two great Americans," *Iowa Falls Citizen*, February 11, 1943
- Service, The Carver Memorial Edition, May 1943 Methodist Information

Carver Correspondence 1896 - 1942 8/6/1/8-21	List of all the individual correspondence One copy of all correspondence dating from 1896 – 1942 (two gold binders) Letter written by Carver in 1897 (provided by Dibble) Copied excerpts from book about Carver
Condensed Biographical Sketches of Carver, 1864-1943 8/6/1/8-22	Letter from Tuskegee Institute, to William Hare from Helen Dibble Two copies of Condensed Biographical Sketches of Carver Biographical note G. W. Carver Report by Toby Fishbein (2 copies) Program from Phi Beta Sigma Fraternity in memory of Carver Condensed biography of Carver Unknown author Two copies of Biographical Sketch USDA Obituary of Rackham Holt who wrote George Washington Carver: An American Biography Rackham Holt book (located between 8-22 and 8-23) "George Washington Carver 1864-1943," publication unknown, date unknown
A Condensed Biography of Carver by Joseph Walt, 1989 8/6/1/8-23	Letter to Joseph Walt / from Curt Deitz Self Portraits: Carver Self Image over time Three letters between Helen Strovers, Crispus Bosworth, and Joseph Walt Three copies of "Simpson in the Nineties" Chapter IX notes
George Washington Carver: His Life And Times 8/6/1/8-23.2	George Washington Carver: His Life and Times Radio Show Produced by Simpson College Broadcast Class at WHO radio studios in Des Moines Circa, 1930s-1940s -Large 331/2 RPM recording of Dr. Carver from WHO on December 6, year unknown "Inside to out" (United Artists Bureau of Des Moines -Vinyl Analog Recording (in large box on shelf) 3 CD copies of recording

Carver postage
Stamp, 1948
8/6/1/8-24

Newspaper clippings telling about the stamp:

"Post office honors Carver on stamp" publication

"Post office honors Carver on stamp," publication unknown, 1948

"Carver's magic dream power new U.S. stamp forerunner," *Western Stamp Collector*, January 6, 1948 -- 4 stamps

"To recognize Simpson at stamp show," *The Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, May 4, 1978

"U.S. Postal Service to unveil Carver stamp today," *Iowa State Daily*, February 3, 1998

Nine GWC Proposed lab/Tuskegee stamps Four GWC Foundation/Tuskegee stamps

Order form and photo of postcard of stamps' first day of issue First Day of Issue Stamps in Display (double cardboard in top of box)

Two George Washington Carver stamp pins

The Carver Chair of Science, 1956 8/6/1/8-25

Newspaper clippings talking about the funding for the new Carver Chair of Science:

"Simpson gets \$1,000 gift," Des Moines Register, May 18, 1956

"\$100,000 granted to Simpson College," Fairfield Ledger, May 18, 1956

"\$100,000 grant to Simpson," Mt. Pleasant News, May 18, 1956

"Simpson faces job of raising \$100,000" publication unknown, 1957

Henry A. Wallace reminiscence of Carver 8/1/6/8-26

Two copies of Wallace reminiscence

Newspaper clippings about this relationship: "Festival; Henry Wallace," *Des Moines Tribune*,

October 6, 1956

"A time for heroes, Henry A. Wallace," *This Week Magazine*, June 24, 1962

"Wallace documentary meant to clear up misconceptions," *Des Moines Register*, October 26, 2011

"Drake neighborhood marker tells one-of-a-kind story of Wallace and Carver – even if a few facts aren't right," Des Moines Register, October 5, 2021

Dedication of the Carver Science Hall, 1956 8/6/1/8-27 Two original folders for the October 6, 1956, Christian Liberal Arts Festival

-- copy

Newspaper clippings about the building of Carver Science Hall:

"Town Talk," The Boone News-Republican, January 15, 1943

"Bunche: Race barriers are being lifted," *Des Moines Register*, October 7, 1956

"Education aims are discussed," *Des Moines Register*, October 7, 1956

"George Washington Carver honored," Des Moines Register, October 7, 1956

"Carver led the way," publication unknown, October 1957

Copy of *The AME Church Review*, "A world significance of The Carver Story," dated October –December 1956

"Ralph Bunche...," The Message Magazine, October, 1957

Article on Carver by Dorothy Dewitt Richards

Check stub for Carver Hall Fund

"Simpson building named for Carver," Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune July 4, 1990 (2 copies)

Purchase order and plans for bronze plaque 1956-57 (msg)

An interview with Mrs. Pauline Tyler Townsend/ Reminiscence of Carver, Nov. 1957 8/6/1/8-28 Various correspondence and notes about the interview

Townsend interview tapes, 1957 8/6/1/8-29

Reel to reel tape Cassette tape Memorial Bronze Bust of Carver, 1962

Photo of bust

Photo of bust at Simpson

8/6/1/8-30 Newspa

Newspaper clippings about bust:

Two copies of "Sculptured portrait," Santa Ana, California, *The Register*, January 20, 1963

Three copies of "Carver bust given to Simpson College," *Indianola Record-Herald*, February 7, 1963

Three copies of "Carver bust to Simpson," *Des Moines Tribune*, February 7, 1963

Photo of President Steve Jennings with bust

Two copies of "Simpson gets Carver bust," *Des Moines Register*, February 8, 1963

The Cornerstone, November 1990

Two appraisals from Percival Galleries

Letter from Jane Poyer, Sculpture (2 copies)

Letter from Paul Vollmar to Mr. Kerstetter, January 20, 1963

List of donors for bust from Southern California

Phone message from Michael Adams to Mr. Carroll Rierson

Copy of directions

Chronicle of loan dated October 18, 1990

Note to Suzanne from Kathy O. about bust, October 22, 1990

Thank-you letter from Michael Adams to Mr. Carroll Rierson, October 26, 1990

Note about lost-found-lost from Kathy O.

"Solved: The Mystery of the Carver Bust," *Simpson Magazine* Summer 1997

Letter from Kay Rierson donating bust to Simpson dated May, 19, 1997

Carver Centennial Committee, 1962 8/6/1/8-31 Correspondence about Centennial:

Letter to Dr. Kerstetter/from Mrs. Mallie Robinson, September 17, 1962

Letter to Mrs. Robinson/from Dr. Kerstetter, September 21, 1962

Carver Medallion
8/6/1/8-31.1

Memos and invoices from 1965 and 1966 about medallion designed for development office

Reader's Digest article on Carver 1965 8/6/1/8-32

"Beyond Fame or Fortune"

- -- 11 originals and copy
- "ISU's first Negro student," News of Iowa State, date unknown

Letters regarding reprints from Reader's Digest

- -- Letter asking about reprints, February 10, 1969
- -- Letter about reprint prices, March 7, 1969
- -- Letter ordering 100 reprints, March 10, 1969
- -- Letter asking additional copies, May 4, 1987
- -- Letter about reprint prices, October 28, 1987
- -- Letter about prices, November 3, 1987

G. W. Carver Day, March 15, 1966 8/6/1/8-33

Correspondence about Carver Day:

- -- Letter to Mr. F., Dr. John, Dr. Pete/from Jones, June 28, 1965
- -- Letter to President of Simpson College/from William H. Dinkins, August 14, 1965
- -- Letter to William H. Dinkins/from Ralph C. John, August 19, 1965
- -- Letter to Mr. William H. Dinkins/from Ralph C. John, September 8, 1965
- -- Letter to Rev. James E. Allen/from Katherine Krause, secretary to J. Archie Hargraves, March 10, 1966
- -- Note regarding Dr. Hargraves' convocation speech, March 15, 1966

National Student Christian Federation Program Inter-office memorandum to Dr. Allen/from Ellen Jones, August 3, 1965

Inter-office memorandum to Dr. James Allen and Dr. Terry Hoy/from Dr. John regarding the Carver anniversary, August 18, 1965

Everybody
Magazine article
on Carver, 1974
8/6/1/8-34

Correspondence about this article from *Everybody Magazine*:

- -- To Simpson College/from James Ruffin, November 22, 1976
- -- To James Ruffin/from Frank Nowasell, December 22, 1976
- -- To James Ruffin/ from Frank Nowasell, March 23, 1977
- -- To Frank Nowasell/from James Ruffin, March 30, 1977
- -- To James Ruffin/from Frank Nowasell, July 7, 1977
- -- To Frank/ Mac, October 7, 1977
- -- To James Ruffin/from Frank Nowasell, October 13, 1977
- -- To Dear Sir/from James Ruffin, November 28, 1977
- -- To Simpson College/from James Ruffin, December 20, 1978
- -- To Simpson College/from James Ruffin, December 26, 1978

Carver and Winterset 8/6/1/8-35

One Dedication Program

Two different G. W. C. Memorial Park brochures (5copies)

- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment I," Winterset Madisonian, November 25, 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment II," Winterset Madisonian, December 2, 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment III," Winterset Madisonian, December 9, 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment IV," Winterset Madisonian, December 16, 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment V," Winterset Madisonian, December 23, 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment VI, Part 1," Winterset Madisonian, December 1987
- "A star in Winterset's crown: Installment VI, Part 2," Winterset Madisonian, January 1988
- Story of Carver and Winterset by Mildred Hoskinson Wood, 1988 (one original, one copy)

Photo of park sign

	April 20, 1988
	G.W. Carver Memorial Run Volunteer form (3 copies)
	"A Winterset Welcome; the rest is history," Des Moines Register,
	August 8, 1988
	"Famed Scientist George Washington Carver had roots in
	Winterset," The Festival Flyer, October 8 and 9, 1988
	George Washington Carver Memorial Park sign, The
	Cornerstone, October 12, 1988
	"George Washington Carver-His Midwest Connections,"
	Published by Madison County Historical Society, compiled
	by Mildred Hoskinson Wood, October 1989 (2)
	"Madison County celebrates African-American history month,"
	Winterset Madisonian, Feb. 17, 1999
	"George Washington Carver ties with Winterset: letters to
	Madison County," Winterset Madisonian, Feb. 24, 1999
Carver's home while	"Along the way," Reminder, October 17, 1988
attending Simpson	Two copies of original articles telling about Carver's home in
8/6/1/8-36	Indianola Record-Herald, "Preserving Carver's
	Struggle," April 19, 1989
	Original article telling about the moving of Carver's home -
	Indianola Record-Herald, "Carver home moved to historical
	museum complex," November 29, 1989
	Memo from President Jennings to Stan Malless, October 11,
	1989 regarding Carver Dwelling
	Two copies of report on Carver dwelling from Stan Malless
	to President Jennings, October 23, 1989
	Two copies of addendum to Carver dwelling report from Stan
	Malless to President Jennings, October 30, 1989
The G. W. Carver	One Planning and Information Packet
National Monument,	The Flora and Natural History of G.W. Carver National
Missouri	Monument
8/6/1/8-37	Program of Carver Day dated July 10, 1988
	Program of Carver Day dated July 9, 1989 (2 copies)
	28

"Road Race held in Carver's memory," Winterset Madisonian,

Three booklets on G.W. Carver National Monument (Cover photo of Carver in lab)

Three brochures on G.W. Carver National Monument (Cover photo of 3 pictures of Carver)

Two brochures on G.W. Carver National Monument (Cover photo of Carver)

Two brochures on G.W. Carver National Monument (No cover photo)

Two brochures on G.W. Carver National Monument (Cover photo of boy sculpture)

Three brochures on "The Story Behind the Boy Carver Sculpture"

"Born a Slave: Memorialized a Genius," *The Cooperative Consumer*, August 15, 1960

"Home of Negro Scientist to be Monument in Missouri," *Kansas City Star*, March 29, 1953

Annual Statement for Interpretation and Visitor Services

Prairie Day Flyer dated September 10, 1988

Coming Events at G.W. Carver National Monument:

- 1 October 2 to November 27
- 1 October 29 to December 11

Monumental News dated Fall 1988; 2 from 1990

U.S. Department of Interior Bibliography

Six articles on Carver (Dates Unknown):

"Erect monument in honor of Carver," publication unknown, 1943

-- Two copies

"George Washington Carver," publication unknown

"U.S. plans to buy Carver's birthplace," publication unknown

"U.S. to buy home of G.W. Carver," publication unknown

"What our democracy offers at its best," Des Moines Tribune

Five postcards from G.W. Carver National Monument

Two Business Cards from G.W. Carver National Monument

Newspaper clippings regarding George Washington Carver National Monument:

- -- "Dr. Carver, scientist," Des Moines Tribune, May 16, 1942
- -- "Bill signed for memorial to Carver, Negro scientist," *Chicago Tribune*, July 15, 1943
- -- "Simpson delegation to Carver memorial," Des Moines Register, July 12, 1953
- -- "No second class citizens, says McKay of Carver," *Des Moines Register*, July 15, 1953
- -- "Carver honored Iowa," Clarinda Herald Journal, July 20, 1953
- -- "National Memorial," Osceola Sentinel, July 23, 1953
- -- "Iowan to attend fete for Carver," *Des Moines Register*, July 10, 1955
- -- "Carver farm, a national shrine," unknown publication, July 22, 1955
- "G.W. Carver national monument is must-see," *Des Moines Register*, March 9, 2014
 - -- "Honor to an ex-slave growing in Missouri," *Kansas City Star*, September 19, 1955

Letters pertaining to the National Monument:

- -- To David Pullmen/from James V. Lloyd, September 18, 1953
- -- To Daniel Thornburgh/from Clarence Schultz, July 25, 1957
- -- To Clarence Schultz/from William Peters, June 23, 1959
- -- To William Peters/from Clarence Schultz, June 29, 1959
- -- To Don Berry/ from Ralph Lewis, February 8, 1960
- -- To Ralph Lewis/from J. Robert Walker, February 17, 1960
- -- To J. Robert Walker/from Ralph Lewis, February 24, 1960
- -- To Ralph Lewis/from J. Robert Walker, March 8, 1960
- -- Note from J. Robert Walker, March 8, 1960
- -- To Ralph Lewis/ from J. Robert Walker, March 18, 1960

Four programs for exhibit "Communion with Nature: The Art of George Washington Carver," Aug 18 - Oct 16, 1988 Flyer for exhibit "Communion with Nature: The Art of George Washington Carver," Aug 18 - Oct 16, 1988 "George Washington Carver monument trail encourages visitors to reflect and remember," Star Tribune, April 1, 1990 --original and copy Moses Carver House greeting card (3 copies) "There was a Crooked House," Moses Carver House Flyer The Moses Carver Family Cemetery brochure (3) George Washington Carver Memorial Four originals "List of products made by George Washington Carver," p.13 List of By-Products from Peanuts by George Washington Carver (2) compiled by the Carver Museum List of Products made from Sweet Potatoes by George Washington Carver (3) compiled by the Carver Museum Brochure of George Washington Carver birthplace Association (2) 09.30.10Brochure on George Washington Carver State Park Service 09.30.10 (msg) George Washington Carver Discovery Center Groundbreaking, National Park Service, August 11, 2005 The Carver Discovery Center! plans flyer, 2006 George Washington Carver Symposium & Awards flyer, Carver Birthplace Association, November 18, 2021 One list of all the individual correspondence One copy of all correspondence dating from 1943 – present Two copies of a speech given by Charles B. Cheeney, March 17, 1939

issue This Day

Two copies of "Tribute to Carver," from the October 1957

Correspondence

Reminiscences and

Speeches about

Carver

8/6/1/8-39

about Carver, 1943 - present 8/6/1/8-38

- "Dr. Carver Hailed As One of Greatest and Best Men of All Time by Rotarians," *Tuskegee News*, January 14, 1943
- "Lasting Moments with Dr. Carver," *State Times*, February 1, 1957
- Letter to A.J. Finch/ from William E. Kerstetter, February 8, 1957
- Friends of the Old Days
- President Emeritus Hillman's Radio Address, September 15, 1937
- Two copies of G.W. Carver paper, author unknown, date unknown
- Reminiscences of Dr. John Morley's college acquaintance with G.W. Carver
- Two copies paper by Frederic Carl Sigler
- Summary of the keynote address given at 1977 ceremony inducting Carver into the Hall of Fame of Great Americans
- "The World Significance of the Carver Story," a speech given by Ralph Bunche, October 6, 1956
 - -- Two originals
 - -- Two copies
- Typed reminiscence about GWC on half sheets of paper, possibly written by Glen Lamb
- Two-page paper about Carver and Simpson College, by Robert E. Black, husband of Simpson College alum Melva H. Sparks (class of 1941)
- Foreword to Easton's Reissue of Linda O. McMurry's Biography of George Washington Carver- *George Washington Carver: Scientist and Symbol*, by Lafayette Frederick, June 1994 (2 copies)
- "George Washington Carver was chosen...," 7 pages, author unknown, date unknown (2 copies)
- "The Occasion of the 125th Anniversary of George Washington Carver," by Velma L. Blackwell

The Hall of Fame for Great Americans brochure, Bronx Community College of the City University of New York (2 different versions)

"Carver in Indianola," Mrs. Laverne Knight, John Hare, Don Berry – July 17, 1971

Carver -- Journal Articles 8/6/1/8-40 "His Name is Linked With Peanuts," by John O. Gross, *Christian Advocate*, September 4, 1941 (four copies)

News release on infantile paralysis

Christian Education Magazine, January/February 1942

"The Wizard of the Peanut," by John O. Gross *Classmate*, February 1943 (missing pgs. 7-10)

"G. W. Carver, a Modern Pioneer" by A. W. Curtis, Jr., Educational Forum, May 1943

"The Saintly Scientist," by Clare Boothe Luce, *Vital Speeches*, January 5, 1947 (one copy)

"Delivered from Indignities," by Dr. Ralph W. Sockman, National Radio Pulpit, February 11, 1962

"Launching of the Submarine G.W.C.," August 14, 1965

"George Washington Carver" brochure by George Terry Sharrer, Smithsonian Institution, 1970 -"Dr. George Washington Carver" brochure, Nature Trail

Anacostia Museum, Smithsonian Institution

"George Washington Carver," *The Negro Almanac*, compiled and edited by Harry A. Ploski, Ph.D. and Ernest Kaiser, 1971, p. 727

"George Washington Carver and Robert A. Crawford: An Interracial Correspondence, 1900-1937," by Hal S. Chase, *Indiana Social Studies Quarterly*, Spring 1977

"George Washington Carver and the Peanut," by Barry Mackintosh, *American Heritage*, August, 1977

"George Washington Carver," by Patrice Kay Beam, 1978 (two copies)

"George Washington Carver: A Most Inventive Mind," *Crisis*, February 1989, pg. 20

- "Inventors Hall of Fame Snubs Black Inventors," *Jet*, September 25, 1989
- "Black Man's Miracles: The Story of a Great and Good American," by Fred Allhoff, *Liberty Magazine*, January 8, year unknown (2 copies)
- "George Washington Carver's Iowa Education," by Fred W. Lorch, Publication unknown (two copies)
- "The Gentle Genius: George Washington Carver," by Peggy Robbins, *American History Illustrated* (two copies)
- Carver on the cover of *JAMA* (*The Journal of the American Medical Association*) with an explanation on the cover, February 9, 1990 (2 copies)
- "Words From The Past: Thoughts for the Present," by Scott Moats, Spring 1990, *Iowa National Heritage* — three copies
- "George Washington Carver," by Suzanne Wilson, Missouri Conservationist, January 1993

Newspaper article "Bits of this and that"

- "Local Legends: George Washington Carver," publication information unknown, but the article is from 1990s
- "New George Washington Carver Garden opens in St. Louis," Missouri Botanical Garden, September 20, 2005
- "Carver, George Washington," *Merit Students Encyclopedia*, Vol. 4, pg. 219, date unknown
- "Carver, George Washington," *The World Book Encyclopedia*, pg. 197, date unknown
- "George Washington Carver," Encyclopedia Britannica, (online article linked from Simpson Archives website)
- "George Washington Carver," by Kate Uttinger, *Leben: A Journal Of Reformation Life*, Jul-Sep 2007 two copies

Carver -- Newspaper Clippings 8/6/1/8-41 "Events in the state of the past week," *Indianola Herald*, August 28, 1919

Two copies of "Back in 1892...," *Indianola Herald*, February 12, 1920 and February 20, 1920

- "Scientist was born in slavery," *Jefferson Bee*, March 1, 1938
- "Scientist finds creed in nature," *The Minneapolis Journal*, March 17, 1939
- "Dr. Carver to speak," publication unknown, March 30, 1939
- "For half a century...," Consumer Digest, August 1039
- "Dr. Carver," Des Moines Tribune, September 30, 1939
- "A Gift," Atlantic News Telegraph, February 22, 1940
- "He gave his savings and far more," publication unknown, February 25, 1940
- "Former Iowa student, born of slaves, wins high honors," *Davenport Democrat*, February 29, 1940
- "Former slave from Missouri wins world recognition as Negro genius," *Kansas City Star*, March 7, 1940
- "Cure for infantile paralysis developed by Simpson grad," publication unknown, 1941-1943
- "Service award to Dr. Carver," *Des Moines Register*, May 18, 1941
- "Man of the year in agriculture," publication unknown, 1942
- "Dr. Carver," Atlantic News Telegraph, June 19, 1942
- "Biography of Dr. George W. Carver at city library," Indianola Tribune, 1943
- "Life of Dr. Carver bound to become U.S. tradition," publication unknown, 1943
- "Carver Cartoon Given to College," *Indianola Tribune*, May 24, 1944 (copy -2)
- "Zanuck receives Carver gold medal," publication unknown, March 15, 1947
- "George Washington Carver," Los Angeles Transit Lines Weekly Topics, January 5, 1948
- "Dr. Peanut," This World, April 16, 1948
- "Honor for tolerance crusade," publication unknown, April 19, 1950
- "The boy with the green thumb," *American Weekly*, February 4, 1951

- "G.W. Carver Day set by Governor," publication unknown, January 2, 1952
- "Composer of war song is honored," publication unknown, January 7, 1952
- "Your America," publication unknown, January 5, 1953
- "A little, black baby," Chariton Leader, July 14, 1953
- "Historian does research here on Dr. Carver," publication unknown, February 14, 1957
- "How Negro added crops for Dixie," *Chicago Daily News*, May 21, 1960
- "Dr. George W. Carver," Mason City Globe Gazette, March 30, 1963
- "Davenporter's kin traded horse for scientist Carver," Davenport Times, March 15, 1964
- "George Washington Carver's Iowa education," publication unknown, 1965
- "Timely Topics," Winterset Madisonian, March 22, 1967
- "Iowa's amazing past," *Des Moines Register*, September 14-November 16, 1969
- "One man's opinion," publication unknown, January 13, 1970
- "Exhibit photo of Carver in Iowa," *Des Moines Register*, February 11, 1971
- "George Washington Carver discovered his life's work in Iowa: woman's club program," *Cedar Falls Daily Record*, January 7, 1972
- "Carver inducted into hall of fame," publication unknown, April 1977
- "The enshrinement of George Washington Carver," *New York Times*, April 23, 1977, and Response letter dated May 13, 1977
- "ISU materials in George Washington Carver exhibit," *The Iowa Stater*, October 1978
- "Carver exhibit, conference at Simpson," Des Moines Tribune, March 29, 1979

- "Art was his love, botany his life," *Iowa State Daily*, February 25, 1983
 - -- One original
 - -- One photocopy
- "Budd House home to a century of Ames Families," *The Daily Tribune*, May 14, 1988
- "What is the 'Carver tradition?" *The Simpsonian*, December 8, 1988
- "Faculty member concerned by 'racial imbalance," *The Simpsonian*, January 26, 1989
- "Ethnic Diversity addressed," The Simpsonian, February 2, 1989
- "A tradition continues Simpson celebrates a humble man who emerged to become a leader in his field," *Simpson Focus*, May 1989
- "College lacks cultural diversity," *The Simpsonian*, November 2, 1989
- "Unfinished business," *Syracuse University Magazine*, December 6, 1989; accompanied by memo to Joe Walt/from Michael Adams, December 1989
- "The Nature of a Genius-George Washington Carver is finding fame he never sought," *Star-Ledger*, Newark, NJ, July 11, 1990
- "Ford praises Carver's great heart and mind," *Record-Herald* and *Indianola Tribune*, August 29, 1990
- "Shack is centerpiece for Carver's museum," Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune, September 5, 1990
- "Carver Legacy," *Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, October 3, 1990 (2 copies)
- "Rare bust of botanist found," publication unknown, date unknown, but with letter dated March 3, 1997
- "Negro scientist credits his discoveries to 'revelations'," publication and date unknown
- Two copies of article "In Carver's footsteps," *Des Moines Register*, February 16, 2002

- "Carver's work was a gift to the world," *Des Moines Register*, February 17, 2002
- "Bridge links expansion of MLK," Des Moines Register, May 28, 2005
- "Carver among 3 honored by Hall of Fame induction," *Des Moines Register*, August 12, 2005
- "Carver Talks to Simpson Grads" unknown newspaper & date
- "Further Carver's Iowa legacy by helping youth," *Des Moines Register*, August 9, 2007
- "George Washington Carver Artist," Kimberly J. B. Smith, ART GIRL column, The Weirs Times & The Coeheo Times, May 23, 2013
 - original
 - printed web version
 - letter from author
- "George Washington Carver: He rose to Science's heights," by Walter Morrison, *Des Moines Register*, May 8. 1977
- Reprint in Warren County Historical Society newsletter, Oct. 2016 "Simpson Art Hall,"" by A.D. Field, *Indianola Weekly Herald*, December 17, 1891
- "3 Shining examples of humanity to be honored," by Catherine Swoboda and Paxton Williams, *Des Moines Register*, September 16, 2017; 2017 GWC Distinguished Service and Innovation Award to Simon Estes and Ken Quinn
- "Bill Caldwell: George Washington Carver's Lincoln connections," by Bill Caldwell. www.joplinglobe.com, July 14, 2018
- "How George Washington Carver found common ground," by Theressa Cooper, *Des Moines Register*. February 1, 2019
- "Group of Iowa leaders pushes for George Washington Carver to have place in U. S. Capitol Statuary Hall," by George Shillcock, *Des Moines Register*, December 9, 2020
- "Second webinar to dig deeper into legacy of George Washington Carver Thursday," by Jenny Fee, *Indianola Independent Advocate*, April 7, 2021

Carver – Presentations 8/6/1/8-41.2	George Washington Carver Power Point developed by Geoff Von Burg at Indianapolis Museum of Art, 2005 Documentation and cd "The Life and Legacy of George Washington Carver," presented by Dr. Sande McNabb, Indianola Public Library, Oct. 10, 2007
Plays and Poetry about G. W. Carver 8/6/1/8-42	Two copies of a poem by Carver, "Legend of the Gourds" G.W. Carver poem by Marjorie Martin, 1943 "Bronx Girl, 16, Wins a \$100 war bond for poetic tribute to Negro scientist," May 1944 "Dr. Carver in Portrait and Poem," Des Moines Tribune, May 4, 1944 "G.W. Carver: An Apostle of Good Will," 1949 Three articles from The Eternal Light: "The Man Who Knew Carver," February 6, 1949 "The Big Road," February 23, 1958 Two copies "The Big Road," February 4, 1962 Two copies "The Skylight," by Elizabeth Webster Watson Program (2 copies) Play (2 copies) Two copies of Indianola Record-Herald article "Geo. W. Carver's Life Dramatized in South," July 17, 1958 Letter from Elizabeth Watson/ to R.W. Feyerham, June 16, 1958 regarding "The Skylight" "Notes on the Peanut," written by Carver for the poet David Henderson Letter from William Kerstetter/to Bates Murray, July 7, 1955 Two poems attached One on Carver One on Booker T. Washington Letter from Karen Blanchord, March 27, 1962

- "The Forgotten Man," script for the *Television Laboratory* WOI-TV5, March 18, 1962
- "Listening to the Still Small Voice," OCLC First Search print out from July 8, 2005
- Announcement of show at State Historical Society of Iowa created by students at Winterset High School, February 2006
- "Listening to the Still Small Voice," One-Person-Play by Paxton Williams, Feb. 21, 2008
- "Black History Month to be celebrated with wide array of events," (Paxton Williams play), *Simpsonian*, Feb 21, 2008.
- "One-man play delivers performance at Simpson," *Simpsonian*, Feb. 21, 2008.
- "A Dream Fulfilled: The Saga of George Washington Carver" written by Dr. Michael Patterson, preformed during the 2009-2010 season of the Des Moines Metro Opera. (2 DVDs) Article in the publication of the Des Moines Metro Opera for the 2009 Festival Season about "Dream".

Reservation request form for schools and evening performances for the OPERA Iowa Spring Tour.

Description of "A Dream Fulfilled"; cast list and information about the production.

Listing of new works and work in progress in opera.

Opera Iowa Spring Tour Brochure (Educational Touring Troupe)

Postcard advertising the world premiere of "A Dream Fulfilled" and the reception

1 Original, of *Indianola Record Herald* article "A Simpson Connection" January 21, 2009

1 Original, of Datebook (*Des Moines Register*) article "Carver Musical debuts" January, 29, 2009

1 original of *Des Moines Register* article, "Carver: The Saga, The Opera" February 3, 2009

1 original of *Des Moines Register* article, "Delhi or Des Moines, eclectic cultures coexist" February 6, 2009

Tuskegee Institute 8/6/1/8-43

Copy of "The Tuskegee Messenger," dated June, July, August 1931

Sheet with facts about Tuskegee

Letter to Mr. A.W. Curtis with one copy of Carver's college credits, dated October 19, 1938

Original of a research paper written by Ralph B. Stewart under the direction of Carver, March 1939

"Dr. George Washington Carver As I Knew Him" by Robert D. Lloyd, April 1978

Paper on Dr. Carver's Assistant by: Paul Duncan

Original pamphlet on Tuskegee Institute about the GWC Foundation, "Progress Through Scientific Research," 1940

Three originals of "A Brief Sketch of the Development of Tuskegee Institute," dated 1940

Four "Some facts About Tuskegee Institute," dated 1948

News from the George Washington Carver Foundation, Inc., "Carver Survey Party Returns"

Two originals of a "Biographical Sketch of Booker T. Washington 1856 – 1915"

Picture of Booker T. Washington

"The Life and Times of Dr. Austin Wingate Curtis, Jr." by Ruby M. Turner

Four originals of program the Carver Museum at Tuskegee Two originals of "Guide to the Microfilm editions of the Carver papers at Tuskegee Institute"

Faculty Newsletter about Dr. George Washington Carver in the Hall of Fame for Great Americans, April 29, 1977, Vol. XXIII, No. 30

One original and one copy of *The Cornerstone* containing "Simpson's Carver - Tuskegee Connection Renewed," October 1989 (2 copies)

Magazine article date unknown (Carver pictured with Dr. Gross and President Roosevelt), publication unknown

Three originals of "The Tuskegee Movable School"

Envelope from the Tuskegee Institute to John P. Morley, Los Angeles, postmarked June 27, 1941 Flyer advertising a GWC fiber coin

Carver greeting card (2 copies)

"Tribute to George Washington Carver," booklet from Tuskegee Institute Centennial Event 1881-1981

"Dr. Stephen Jennings Remarks at Tuskegee University" Speech, September 9, 1989 (2 copies)

Fifty-fourth Annual George Washington Carver Day Observance Program, Tuskegee University, January 21st, 1989

"George Washington Carver: An Example of the Future in Education" Speech by Stephen Jennings, 1990

"College Establishes link with Tuskegee University," *The Simpsonian*, January 25, 1990 (2 copies)

"Carver to be Inducted into NIHF," and "Campus Observes Carver Day," *The President's Quarterly Report*, February 1990 "Growing Gardens in Space"

Paper by student Alex Mendenhall on his May Term experience visiting Tuskegee University

Paper by student Deidre Anderson on her May Term experience visiting Tuskegee University

Tuskegee Institute annual reports 8/6/1/8-44

1940 - 1947 (5) 1945- 1946 (2)

Carver displays 8/6/1/8-45

Several typed cards featured in display

Two photographs of display

Handwritten inventory of items in display Handwritten note about display materials Two copies of typed summary of Carver bio

Laminated display in large cardboard container (on top of shelf)

- depicts Carver at Simpson College

Inventory of Carver display in Carver Hall (all msg)

Carver Exhibits 8/6/1/8-45.1

Chicago Guide of Events - March 2008

G.W. Carver Exhibit and picture on p. 98

Field Museum (Chicago) Map (5 originals)
Field Museum Carver exhibit – information from website
Field Museum Carver traveling exhibit schedule
Field Museum map of Carver exhibit
"George Washington Carver" article from Field Museum
website
State Historical Museum (of Iowa) Guide of Events August 1, -
November 7, 2008
Pamphlet for the G.W. Carver Exhibit Opening Ceremony July
31, 2008
Des Moines Register Article about State Historical Museum
Exhibit Printed in the July 20, 2008 issue
G.W. Carver Visit Day schedule, February 7, 2008
Note: Lecture Series started with Dr. Darwin Turner
- part of first annual GWC Lecture Series
Newspaper clippings from various sources on this event:
"Black lit lecture at Simpson," Chariton <i>Leader</i> ,
October 29, 1974
"Turner lecture at Simpson," Des Moines Tribune, November 6,
1974 (2 copies)
"Name lecture series in honor of Carver," Record-
Herald and Indianola Tribune, November 7, 1974
"An evening with Dr. Darwin T. Turner," Des Moines, <i>Iowa</i>
"An evening with Dr. Darwin T. Turner," Des Moines, <i>Iowa</i>
"An evening with Dr. Darwin T. Turner," Des Moines, <i>Iowa Bystander</i> , November 14, 1974 Photograph of Julius Lester
"An evening with Dr. Darwin T. Turner," Des Moines, <i>Iowa Bystander</i> , November 14, 1974

Carver Visit Day 8/6/1/8-45.2

Carver Lecture Oct. 29, 1974 8/6/1/8-46.1

Carver Lecture March 20, 1975 8/6/1/8-46.2

Romona Austin - Communication & Art

Article, "Carver awards presented at Simpson College," *Iowa Bystander*, March 20, 1975

*H. Henry Parker - Education & Community Service

Carver Lecture
Oct. 16, 1975
8/6/1/8-46.3

Second Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

Donald Kaul - Meritorious recognition

Al Gardner - Student recognition

Linda Jones - Student recognition

*James Harris - Educator Award

Newspaper clippings from various sources on this event:

"Harris to get educator award," *Des Moines Register*, October 13, 1975

"Harris to speak Thursday," *Record Herald and Indianola Tribune*, October 16, 1975

"James Harris of...," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, October 27, 1975

Three photographs of Jim Harris

Carver Lecture Nov. 4, 1976 8/6/1/8-46.4 Third Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

Dick Clark - Meritorious recognition

James B. Morris - Meritorious recognition

Patricia A. Ratliff - Student recognition

Aniefiok Umanah - Student recognition

*John Hope Franklin - Educator Award

Article form the Feb - April 1976 issue of *National Endowment for the Humanities* about John Franklin who was speaker that year

News articles from various sources on this event:

"Simpson talk by historian," *Des Moines Tribune*, October 26, 1976

"To present Carver lectures," *Record Herald and Indianola Tribune*, November 1, 1976

"Simpson's Carver award to Franklin," Des Moines Register, November 1, 1976

Two handwritten memos about event

Typed memo about event

Carver Lecture Nov. 11, 1977 8/6/1/8-46.5 Fourth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American
Achievement Awards
Kathryn Pierson - Meritorious recognition
Alene Carter - Meritorious recognition
Erin Herndon - Student recognition

Wanda K. Brownlee - Student recognition

*Margaret Bush Wilson - GWC Dist. Afro-Amer. Award

Newspaper clippings from various sources on this event:

"Simpson College honors Wilson," *Des Moines Tribune*, November 3, 1977

"Select Wilson for Carver Award," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, November 7, 1977

"A strong feminine hand holds tiller of NAACP,"

Des Moines Register, November 12, 1977

"Margaret Bush Wilson...," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, November 17, 1977

Photograph of Erin Herndon

Carver Lecture Dec. 12, 1978 8/6/1/8-46.6 Fifth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

Dr. & Mrs. Stanley Griffin - Community Service & Leadership

Mary Jane Odell - Community Service & Race Relations Cordelia Williams - Academic & Student Leadership Barbara Watkins - Academic & Student Leadership Regina Cook - Academic & Student Leadership *Lerone Bennett, Jr. - Lecturer Award

Two programs from lecture

Three posters from lecture

A short news release biography on Lerone Bennett

Newspaper clippings from various sources on this event:

"Simpson honor to Ebony editor," *Des Moines Tribune*, November 16, 1978

"Carver award to editor of Ebony," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, November 20, 1978

"Ebony editor sees racial 'horror' in 2001," Des Moines Register, December 13, 1978 "Don Perkins at Simpson," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, December 14, 1978 "Lerone Bennett Jr ...," Record Herald and Indianola Tribune, December 18, 1978 Two photographs of Lerone Bennett

Carver Lecture Oct. 18, 1979 8/6/1/8-46.7

Sixth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American
Achievement Awards
Tom Simmons - Community Service
Ruth Ann Gaines - Community Service & Leadership

Evelyn Davis - Community Service & Leadership
Kim Sampson - Academic & Student Leadership
Paul Davis - Academic & Student Leadership
*Toni Cade Bambara -Lecturer Award

News release about Toni Cade Bambara

Resume of Toni Bambara

Four programs from lecture

Two posters from lecture

Bentley Lecture, Charles "Pete" Bentley, 1979

Newspaper clippings from various sources on this event:

"Charles Bentley in lecture April 5," *Reminder*, March 26, 1979

"Select recipient of '79 Carver award," *Record*Herald and Indianola Tribune, October 19, 1979

"Writing – a struggle to tell the truth," *Des Moines Register*, October 19, 1979

Photograph of Toni Cade Bambara and others

Carver Lecture October 16, 1980 8/6/1/8-46.8 Seventh Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American
Achievement Awards
Vince Chapman - Community Service
Zack Hamlet - Community Service
Gary Streaty - Student

Lynn Sampson - Student

*C.T. Vivian - Achievement Award

"C.T. Vivian: 'Sermon' at Simpson," *Des_Moines Register*, no date

"Carver award to distinguished journalist," Simpsonian, October 24, 1980

Carver Lecture Oct. 21, 1981 8/6/1/8-46.9

Eighth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

Mrs. Geneva Robinson - Community Service

Reginald Jackson - Student Award

*Mary Frances Berry - Distinguished Lecturer

Poster from lecture

"The Carver Tradition and Simpson College," by Glenda E. Gill, dated October 18, 1981

Bio sheet of Mary Frances Berry

Carver Lecture Oct. 27, 1982 8/6/1/8-46.10

Ninth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

Frederick Strickland - Community Leadership

Anthony R. Turner - Academic Achievement (Student)

*Donald Hugh Smith - Distinguished Lecturer Award

Two programs

Three programs on lecture winner

Correspondence about the lecture:

To Donald Smith / from Melvin Henderson, June 4, 1982

To Melvin Henderson / from Bill Gilbert, September 28, 1982

To Dear Pastor / from Melvin Henderson, September 29, 1982

To Simpsonian / from Melvin Henderson, September 29, 1982

To Donald Smith / from Melvin Henderson, October 1, 1982

To Anthony Turner / from Melvin Henderson, October 1, 1982

To Frederick Strickland / from Melvin Henderson, October 1, 1982

To Donald Smith / from Melvin Henderson, October 27, 1982 List of Minorities from Registrar's Office, September 23, 1982

Carver Lecture	
October 27, 1983	
8/6/1/8-46.11	

Tenth Annual GWC Distinguished Afro-American Achievement Awards

*John B. Slaughter

Two programs from lecture

Poster from lecture

Correspondence about this lecture:

To Dean Henderson / from Ron Warnet, May 18, 1983

To John Slaughter / from Melvin Henderson, July 19, 1983

-- Two copies

To John Slaughter / from Melvin Henderson, February 14, 1984

To Melvin Henderson / from John Slaughter, June 12, 1984 -- including a profile of Patricia Russell

To John Slaughter / from Melvin Henderson, October 19, 1984

"Slaughter quitting science foundation to head U. of Maryland campus," *The Chronicle of Higher Education*, June 16, 1982

"The John Slaughter years, 1980-82," Chemical and Engineering News, May 16, 1983

News release on event dated October 13, 1983

Carver Lecture Sept. 27, 1984 8/6/1/8-46.12

1984 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*Eleanor Holmes Norton

Packet of information about Eleanor Holmes Norton (2 copies)

Photo of Eleanor Holmes Norton

News Release about speech given by Eleanor Holmes Norton

Three posters

Three programs

Correspondence about this lecture:

To Eleanor Norton/ from Melvin Henderson, June 29, 1984

To Melvin Henderson / from Joan G. Steinhaus, July 17, 1984

To Eleanor Norton / from Melvin Henderson, July 20, 1984

To Joan Steinhaus / from Melvin Henderson, August 2, 1984

To Denny Dearden / from Melvin Henderson, August 31, 1984

To Joan Steinhaus / from Melvin Henderson, October 1, 1984

To Eleanor Norton / from Melvin Henderson, October 18, 1984

Receipt for trophy for GWC distinguished Lecture Award Invoice from Program Corporation of America

Carver Lecture Feb. 6, 1986 8/6/1/8-46.13 1985-86 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*J. Herman Blake

Two invitations to a dinner honoring the Quasquicentennial George Washington Carver Lecture

Three programs

One resume of Herman Blake

Correspondence about this lecture:

To Herman Blake / from Melvin Henderson, November 28, 1984

To Herman Blake / from Melvin Henderson, January 23, 1985

To Herman Blake / from M. Henderson, December 17, 1985

To Melvin Henderson / from Herman Blake, January 8, 1986

To Herman Blake / from Robert McBride, February 18, 1986

To Herman Blake / from Melvin Henderson, February 21, 1986

Two copies of "The Carver Tradition and Simpson College," by Paul Brownlee dated February 6, 1986

"Affirmative Action in Action," Los Angeles Times, December 19, 1983

Change: The Magazine of Higher Learning

- --"Joining the Mainstream: Tougaloo Debates its Course," Dec-Jan 1975-76
- -- "The Thirteenth Grade Push," October 1979
- -- "Ethnic Studies: A Springboard; Not a Trap," October 1979

Newspaper clippings about Tougaloo, "Tougaloo Fundraiser," Jackson Daily News, October 10, 1974 and "Town, gown: Tougaloo funding a source of pride" in the Clarion Ledger, October 11, 1974

Quasquicentennial pamphlet, 125 Years-Simpson College

Carver Lecture March 5, 1987 8/6/1/8-46.14	 1986-87 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *William J. Raspberry Three programs from the lecture for award dated February 13, 1987 Correspondence about this lecture: To William Raspberry / from Melvin Henderson, August 13, 1981 (copy) To William Raspberry / from Robert McBride, September 8, 1981 To William Raspberry / from Robert McBride, June 12, 1986 To William Raspberry / from Robert McBride, July 7, 1986 -one copy To Friends of Simpson / from Melvin Henderson, March 5, 1987 Two copies Copy of requisition and purchase order for plaque for GWC Distinguished Lecture Award
Carver Lecture Feb. 2, 1988 8/6/1/8-46.15	1987-88 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *Jesse L. Jackson News release on lecture from Lisa Green News release invitation to the lecture One memo to Dr. Jennings from Lisa Green Three programs and one copy DVD of Jackson speech
Carver Lecture January 23, 1989 8/6/1/8-46.16	1988-89 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *Bishop James Thomas Former Bishop of the Iowa Area of the Methodist Church Program for the lecture, January 23, 1989 1988-89 George Washington Carver Lecturer James S. Thomas Flyer
Carver Lecture February 20, 1990	1989-90 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *Dr. Benjamin Payton, President of Tuskegee University

8/6/1/8-46.17

Resume of Benjamin F. Payton

News release on lecture from Michael Adams/Lisa Green

Letter to Joe Walt/ from Stephen Jennings, January 10, 1990

"Tuskegee president to present Carver Lecture," The

Cornerstone, February 1990 (2 copies)

Letter to Jennings/ from Robert A. Burnett, February 2, 1990

Three introductions of speaker

Six programs from the lecture

Letter to Stephen Jennings/ from Clarence Johnson, February 21, 1990

Memo to John Kellogg from Cole Zimmerman regarding George Washington Carver Lecture dated February 21, 1990

"Payton Kicks off Carver Celebration," *The Simpsonian*, February 22, 1990

Correspondence about the lecture:

To Stephen Jennings / from Benjamin Payton, February 27, 1990

To Benjamin/ from Jennings, September 18, 1989

To Ms. Elaine Thomas/ from Jennings, September 20, 1989

To Jennings/ from Benjamin, October 20, 1989

To Jennings/ from Benjamin, October 27, 1988

One invitation to the Carver Dinner and Lecture

Carver Lecture February 21, 1991 8/6/1/8-46.18 1990-91 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*Robert Maynard

Article on Robert Maynard, Jan.19, 1991

Program (3 copy), Invitation (2 copies), RSVP (3 copies)

Correspondence about this lecture:

To Jennings/ from Daryl Beall, August 7, 1990

To Daryl Beall / from Stephen Jennings, August 9, 1990

Memo from Kathy O. to Deb/Jerry asking if Vincent Harding had responded

To Jennings/ from Donald M. Stewart, Dec. 19, 1990

To Mr. Robert C. Maynard (The Record-Herald and Indianola tribune) Jan.23, 1991 with note to Jennings and PR release by Michael Adams

Carver Lecture 1991-92 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 25, 1992 *Donald Stewart 8/6/1/8-46.19 Bibliography of Donald M. Stewart, President, The College Board, June 1991 Program: Carver Dinner/ Lecture notes, February 19, 1992 Letter to Jerry Israel/ from Melvin Wilk, February 21, 1992 Carver Dinning notes, February 25, 1992 Simpson forum event flyers, February 25, 1992 Letter to Donald/ from Jennings, February 27, 1992 Invitation, March 10, 1992 (two copies) Program of lecture (two copies) Ground breaking ceremony, March 10, 1992 --invitation (1 copy), program (1 copy) Correspondence about lecture: To Donald/ from Jennings, March 17, 1992 To Jennings/ from Donald, March 26, 1992 To Jim Prince/ from Vicky Payseur, September 18, 1992 To Dr. Donald M. Stewart/ from Jennings, January 25, 1991 To Jennings/ from Donald M. Stewart, June 27, 1991 To Dr. Donald M. Stewart/from Jennings, October 29, 1991 To Dr. Donald/from Jennings, March 6, 1991 Handwritten note to Steve/from Donald Carver Lecture 1992-93 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *The Honorable Shirley Chisholm February 25, 1993 8/6/1/8-46.20 Program for lecture, December 4, 1993 (Carver Leadership Caravan) 11 programs Invitation Letter to Ms. Chisholm/ from Jennings, April 1, 1992 Letter to Ms. Chisholm/from Jennings, April 23, 1992 Carver Lecture 1993-94 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

February 23, 1994 *Bishop Charles W. Jordan

8/6/1/8-46.21 Bishop of the Iowa Area of the United Methodist

Church

Invitation (2 copies)

Program from the lecture (2 copies)

Correspondence about lecture:

To Shelle Novotry and Dak Rasmussen/ from Michael Adams, February 15, 1994

Hand written letter to Jennings/ from Melvin W. January 17, 1994

To Bishop/ from Jennings, January 24, 1994

To Jennings/ from Shelle Novotry and Dak Rasmussen, January 26, 1994

To Jennings/ from Mike Espy, January 26, 1994

To Bishop/ from Jennings, March 14, 1994

To Jennings/ from Mike Espy, October 25, 1993

To Mel Wilk/ from Jennings, October 15, 1993

To Thomas/ from Jennings, September 16, 1993

Invitations (VEISHEA 1994 Simpson Reception), April 21, 1994

Carver Lecture February 14, 1995 8/6/1/8-46.22 1994-95 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*Dr. Bernard W. Franklin

President Livingstone College Hood Theological Seminary, North Carolina

Invitation (2 copies)

Three programs

Itinerary of Dr. Bernard for 1995 GWC lecture series

Biographical Notes on Bernard W. Franklin '74

Correspondence about lecture:

To Jennings/ from Bernard W. Franklin, October 3, 1994

Notes from phone call from Luther Hall, January 11, 1995

To Dr. Bernard/ from Jennings, February 17, 1995

To Jennings/ from Vice President Lucy Lepage, May 31, 1995

To Bernard/ from Jennings, September 13, 1994

To Jennings/ from Webster Young, Jr. June 30, 1994

"Notes from phone call", November 1, 1995.

Carver Lecture March 7, 1996 8/6/1/8-46.23 1995-96 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*James Cone

Professor of Systematic Theology at Union

Theological Seminary

Invitation

Program from the lecture (three copies)

Curriculum vitae of James Cone

Typed note on 22nd annual GWC Lecture for 1996 (Prof. Cone)

Handwritten note about James Cone

Correspondence about lecture:

To Cone/ from President Jennings, November 2, 1995

To Ms. Roxborough/ from Jennings, August 4, 1995

To Jennings/ from Mildred Bond Roxborough, November 8, 1995

One GWC Centennial Pamphlet

Photo of Professor James H. Cone

To Jill Chown/from Roger Betsworth, July 9, 1990

Carver Lecture February 26, 1997 8/6/1/8-46.24 1996-97 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*Vincent Harding - Religion

and Social Transformation at Illifs School of Theology

Introductory speech

Biographical summary of Vincent Harding January 1996

Program from lecture (two copies)

Correspondence about lecture:

Draft letter to Vincent Harding from Stephen Jennings asking him to be the guest lecturer, February 22, 1989

To Vincent Harding/ from Stephen Jennings confirming lecture dates, March 28, 1990

To Vincent Harding/ from Stephen Jennings asking him to be a guest lecturer, May 4, 1989

Carver Lecture February 16, 1998 8/6/1/8-46.25 1997-98 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series

*Sharon Pratt Kelly

Former mayor of Washington, D.C.

Carver Lecture 1998-99 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 25, 1999 *Richard Hatcher 8/6/1/8-46.26 Former mayor of Gary, Indiana Invitation for dinner Program from lecture (4 copies) Carver Legacy 1999-2000 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 21, 2000 *Toi Derriotte, Author 8/6/1/8-46.27 Program from lecture Carver Lecture 2000-01 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *Dr. Robert Franklin February 15, 2001 8/6/1/8-46.28 President, Interdenominational Center in Atlanta, Georgia Program from lecture "Simpson Schedules Carver Lecture," Des Moines Register Carver Lecture 2001-02 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 21, 2002 *Leontine Kelly 8/6/1/8-46.29 Minister, church official, and the first Black American woman elected bishop in a major religious denomination Program from lecture Press Release "Female Minister to Present Simpson College 2002 Carver Lecture in February" Feb. 7, 2002. Carver Lecture 2002-03 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 24, 2003 *Dr. Houston A. Baker 8/6/1/8-46.30 Professor of English at Duke University Program from lecture Press Release "Accomplished Poet to Deliver Carver Lecture at Simpson College" February 10, 2003. Carver Lecture 2003-04 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series February 17, 2004 *Dr. Rosetta E. Ross 8/6/1/8-46.31 Chairperson of the Religion Department at Spellman College

Newspaper Article about Rosetta Ross – 2004

Press Release "George Washington Carver Lecture 2004," February 4, 2004.

Carver Lecture March 2, 2005 8/6/1/8-46.32	2004-05 GWC Distinguished Lecture Series *David Baker Symphonic Jazz Composer and educator Baker biography from Subito Music Corporation website
Carver Lecture	2006 George Washington Carver lecture featuring Justice Alan
February 20, 2006	Page Flier Press Release "Former Pro Football Player and Supreme Court
8/6/1/8-46.33	Justice to Speak at Simpson" Feb. 6, 2006
Carver Lecture March 27, 2007 8/6/1/8-46.34	 2007 George Washington Carver Lecture featuring Clarence Page (flier also lists past lecturers) Invitation/dinner invite Carver Lecture program (2) Press Release "Pulitzer Prize-winning Columnist to Deliver Carver Lecture March 27" March 9, 2007 Short biography of Page
Carver Medal	2008 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal
Ceremony	Presentation – Rev. Dr. Jeremiah Wright
January 17, 2008	George Washington Carver Legacy Invitation
8/6/1/8-46.35	Letter from Dean Griffith Announcing Ceremony (2)
Carver Medal Ceremony February 26, 2009 8/6/1/8-46.36	 2009 George Washing Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Presentation - Mr. Simon Estes E-mail announcement to staff, includes short biography Office of Academic Affairs (Steve Griffith) regarding the Carver Medal Ceremony, includes brief bio of Simon Estes Dinner invitations (3 copies) Programs (3 copies)
Carver Medal	2010 George Washing Carver Lecture & Carver Medal
Ceremony	Presentation – The Iowa Tuskegee Airmen

February 23, 2010 8/6/1/46.37	E-mail announcement to staff with shot biography Iowa Tuskegee Airmen Promotional Flyer (2) Carver Medal Ceremony programs (3) "Simpson College to give medals to Tuskegee Airmen," from The Des Moines Register, February 20, 2010 "Honoring American Heroes," from The Simpsonian, February 25, 2010
Carver Medal Ceremony February 8, 2011 8/6/1/8-46.38	2011 George Washing Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Dr. Johnetta B. Cole Program (4) DVD and videotape of lecture
Carver Medal Ceremony February 16, 2012 8/6/1/8-46.39	2012 George Washing Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Lt. General Russell C. Davis Email announcement DVD of event (2) Program (3)
Carver Medal Ceremony January 10, 2013 8/6/1/8-46.40	2013 George Washing Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Email with detail of ceremony Program (3) DVD of event
Carver Medal Ceremony February 26, 2014 8/6/1/8-46.41	2014 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Email announcing recipient Program (3)
Carver Medal Ceremony February 18. 2015 8/6/1/8-46.42	2015 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Dr. Gwendolyn E. Boyd Program (3)
Carver Medal Ceremony	2016 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Bishop Melvin G. Talbert

January 27, 2016 8/6/1/8-46.43	Program (3)
Carver Medal Ceremony February 22, 2017 8/6/1/46.44	 2017 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Dr. Brian L. Johnson Programs (3) DVD "Tuskegee president to students: Follow Carver's lead to success," by Laura Wiersema, Indianola Record-Herald, March 1, 2017
Carver Medal Ceremony February 28, 2018 8/6/1/8-46.45	2018 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal Dr. Herma B. Williams Programs (3)
Carver Medal Ceremony October 16, 2019 8/6/1/8-46.46	2019 George Washington Carver Lecture & Carver Medal (combined with World Food Prize Lecture) Dr. Luther Williams Copy of address Programs (10)/Posters (2) Email announcing event Draft itinerary/bio of Williams
Carver Centennial At Simpson College 1890-1990 8/6/1/8-47	Three copies of memo to Carver Centennial Committee from J.K. Moody, April 14, 1988, regarding budget for 3 rd annual G.W. Carver Memorial Classic Copy of agenda for Carver Centennial Committee, January 10, 1989 Memo to Stephen Jennings from Dennis Hunt regarding

Centennial Advisory Committee

GWC committee, February 14, 1989

estate gift from Helen Herny, February 14, 1989

 $Memo\ from\ Steven\ Jennings\ about\ appointments\ to\ the$

Three copies of letter from Stephen Jennings regarding Carver

Memo from Jerry Israel regarding first Carver Centennial Planning Committee meeting, February 17, 1989

Carver Committee Meeting Update, March 8, 1989

Three copies of Committee meeting updated March 22, 1989

Letter to Dr. Joe Walt/from J. Steen Patrick dated April 20, 1989, regarding a May Term course relating to Carver Centennial (2 copies)

Carver Committee Meeting Updates

Four copies of Carver Committee meeting updates May 16, 1989

One photograph of shack Carver purportedly lived in while in Indianola with letter to Stephen Jennings from Ed Carty hand written on back of photo; August 4, 1989

Memorandum from Jerry Israel, October 5, 1989 (2 copies)

Memorandum from Stephen Jennings/to Stan Malless and Members of Carver Centennial Committee regarding Carver dwelling; October 11, 1989 (2 copies)

Carver Committee Meeting, October 12, 1989 (2 copies)

Memorandum from Roger Betsworth and Jane Kvetko/to Carver Committee regarding Fall 1990 opening events, October 12, 1989 (2 copies)

Letter to J.J. Johnson from Michael Adams regarding a quest for Photos; October 12, 1989.

Memorandum from Stan Malless to Stephen Jennings regarding Carver Dwelling Report, October 23, 1989

Memorandum from Stan Malless to Stephen Jennings regarding Addendum to Carver Dwelling Report, October 30, 1989

Miscellaneous handwritten notes belonging to Stan Malless regarding Carver Dwelling investigation/research

Copy of Sanborn Fire Insurance Co. map from 1886, used by Stan Malless in investigation/research of Carver Dwelling

Copy of Sanborn Fire Insurance Co. map from 1893, used by Stan Malless in investigation/research of Carver Dwelling

Two copies of Sanborn Fire Insurance Co. map from 1918, used by Stan Malless in investigation/research of Carver Dwelling

- Two copies of Sanborn Fire Insurance Co. map from 1926, used by Stan Malless in investigation/research of Carver Dwelling
- "College Lacks Cultural Divesity" reprinted from November 2, 1989, issue of The Simpsonian
- "Carver Centennial Year Plans Proceed," *The Cornerstone*, November 1989 (two copies)
- Letter from Michael Adams to Duane Huey, Iowa Public Television, date unknown
- Two copies of Carver Centennial Committee Agenda for November 2 and November 9, 1989
- Two copies of Carver Committee agenda, November 9, 1989
- Letter to Stephen Jennings/ from David LaCamara accepting invitation on behalf of Ms. Angelou, November 16, 1989
- Stephen Jennings speech at Tuskegee, January 1990
- Two copies of memo to Michael Adams and Stan Malless from Jerry Israel regarding the Henry Wallace House Foundation, November 17, 1989
- Handwritten note regarding Mr. Willie Madison of Tuskegee Institute National Historic Site with attached description of Simpson's Farnham Galleries, November 15, 1989
- Carver Centennial Committee Agenda, November 30, 1989 Two copies of letter to Willie Madison/from Stan Malless,
 - November 30, 1989
- Three copies of Memo from Carver Committee to faculty Fall 1990, November 1989
- Memorandum from Jerry Israel, December 18, 1989, with attached newspaper clipping "Trends in Black Schooling and the decline of college entry," publication and date unknown
- Letter to Cynthia Dyer/ from Stephen Jennings regarding George Washington Carver Centennial lecture and dinner January 10, 1990
- Letter to Stan Malless/ from Stephen Jennings regarding GWC Centennial lecture and dinner, January 10, 1990
- Two copies of memorandum from Jerry Israel/to Carver

Committee regarding meeting changes, January 15, 1990 Memorandum from Jerry Israel/to Carver Committee regarding Carver Committee meeting, January 22, 1990 (2 copies)

Memo to Carver Committee from Jerry Israel, February 27, 1990 "Carver Centennial year begins with Payton Lecture," *The Simpson Magazine*, Spring 1990

Letter to Cynthia Dyer/ from Billie Gaines thanking her for help with Archives materials, March 6, 1990

Letter to Stephen Jennings/ from Billie Gaines thanking him for Simpsonian copies, March 6, 1990

Letter to Allen Splete/from Michael Adams regarding historically black colleges, May 4, 1990

Memo from Jerry Israel to Carver Committee regarding meeting Changes, April 6, 1990

"Keep 'Em in Iowa After They've Seen Moscow," *The Wall Street Journal*, April 26, 1990 (3 copies)

Letter to Michael Adams/from Allen Splete May 21, 1990.

Essay by Nissa Phillips, May 17, 1990 (3 copies)

Six pamphlets with history of Carver at Simpson and scheduled Centennial programs for fall 1990

Letter to Robert Amendola/ from Jerry Israel expressing interest in sculpture "The Boy Carver," August 16, 1990

Memo to Stan Malless and M. Schaeffer from Jerry Israel regarding Carver sculpture, August 17, 1990

Two pamphlet schedules of Freshman Forum "Catch the Vision", Fall Semester 1990 (2 copies)

2 page undated press release on Carver Centennial

Letter to Robert Amendola/ from Jerry Israel re: plaster model of sculpture "The Boy Carver," September 4, 1990

Letter to Jerry Israel from George A. Jackson, September 4, 1990

"Simpson fete recalls Carver as a student," *Des Moines Register*, September 17, 1990

Program of dedication of GWC Building, Sept 29, 1990 Memo to Carver Committee from Jerry Israel, October 5, 1990 Letter to Steven Jennings/ from Ed Carty about GWC in Indianola Booklet, October 8, 1990

Copy of the GWC in Indianola booklet

Two memorandums from Jane Kvetko regarding the cornerstone lecture: Education and Social Science Division featuring Dr. Dolores Spikes as lecturer, October 30, 1990; Biographical Sketch, VITA of Dr. Dolores Spikes

Letter to Diane Powell/ from Stephen Jennings thanking her for biographical sketch of Ronald James, Nov 2, 1990

Agenda for Carver Committee, Friday, December 7, 1990 (2 copies)

Copy of Carver Advisory Committee for 1990

Brochure of Catch the Vision, Freshman Forum 1990

Letter to Ed Carty/ from Everett Brown thanking him for Carver Support, February 15, 1991

Invitation to Carver Centennial Dinner and Lecture, February 21, 1991

Letter from Billie Gaines to Michael Adams confirming acceptance to attend GWC Centennial Celebration, March, 5, 1991

"Carver events conclude...," The Cornerstone, March 1991

Three flyers announcing Carver in Words and Pictures by Georgia Poole and Billie Gaines, March 26, 1991

Flyer announcing "The Boy Carver" sculpture by Robert Amendola, March 27, 1991 (four copies)

Thank you to Carver Centennial Committee from Stephen Jennings, March 27, 1991

Memo from Stephen Jennings regarding the Blue Ribbon Committee (msg)

Copy of the introductions for Billie Gaines, Willie Cowen
Davis, Georgia Poole, Arlean Lambert, Robert Amendola
2-page undated press release concerning Carver Centennial and
Tuskegee visit

Letter to Stephen Jennings/ from Diane Powell regarding Ronald James, a possible consideration for a Carver speaker on October 30

Biographical sketch of Ronald James

Biographical sketch of Dolores Margaret Richard Spikes, Ph.D. Biographical sketch of Robert Amendola Carver Committee Members (3 copies)
"Simpson College Honors George Washington Carver,"

Colleague, Spring 1991

Carver Tour Guide, 1990 8/6/1/8-48 Copy of the Cornerstone Article "Carver Walking Tour Book to be published," March 1990 Vol. II no. 7 (3 copies)

Six copies of "George Washington Carver in Indianola-A Tour Guide," by Ed Carty, Warren County Historical Society

Grant application for the Carver Walking Tour by Stan Malless

Letter to J. Israel/ from Stan Malless, April 10, 1990, regarding the Carver Walking Tour Booklet

Rough draft of the Walking Tour Booklet with a map of tour "Live Iowa values, wherever home is," *Des Moines Register*, June 3, 1990

Letter to Indianolan from George Washington Carver Museum Fund Committee, June 5, 1990

- "Carver frequents college's art room," *The Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, July 18, 1990 (one original, one copy)
- "Carver Studied at Liston house," *The Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, August 8, 1990
- "Carver Introduced to YMCA at Berry's," The Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune, August 22, 1990
- "Carver fund" photo, *The Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune*, September 26, 1990
- "Historical Society Prepares Log Cabin Day Celebration," *The* Record-Herald and Indianola Tribune, date unknown
- "Carver Museum and Simpson College," *In Their Footsteps*, pg. 370, date unknown
- Letter to Simpson Breakfast Club from Ed Carty concerning George Washington Carver Museum Fund, date unknown
- "George Washington Carver in Indianola," George Washington Carver Museum Fund Contribution form

Carver Scholarship Information 8/6/1/8-49	Carver Scholarship information posters (3) George Washington Carver Fellows Program description
Carver Grants for Simpson College 8/6/1/8-50	Washington Update, August 17, 1994
Carver Bible 1993, Institute and College 8/6/1/8-51	Letter to Cyd Dyer from William McLeod dated November 30, thanking her for information on George W. Carver Report on the Heritage of Carver Bible Institute and College History of Carver Bible Institute / College 50th Anniv. Catalog Carver Bible Institute and College Journal and Prayer Letter, April 1993, July/August 1993, September/October 1993
Dedication of Carver Science Hall October 22, 1993 8/6/1/8-52	"Carver Science Hall to be studied for possible renovation or new construction," <i>The Cornerstone</i> , February 15, 1989 (2) Carver Science Symposium pamphlet (four copies) Three Invitations Dedication Program (3) Carver Science Center admissions/recruitment brochure
Carver, a great Soul by Peter Burchard, 1998 8/6/1/8-53	Letter to Burchard from Dr. Joe Walt, September 17, 1998 Publicity photo of Burchard plus bio sheet Handwritten note to Joe Walt from Burchard, March 9, 1999 Letter to Burchard from Joe Walt, April 6, 199 Handwritten note to Joe Walt from Burchard, April 11, 1999 Handwritten introduction of Burchard by Joe Walt Copy of AudioFile, the Audiobook Review with a review of "Carver: A Great Soul," Feb. / March 1999 "Author of new Carver Book to visit Winterset for reading" Madisonian, April 7, 1999 "George W. Carver; he was that, and so much more," Winterset City Limit News, THE OUTERLIMITS, April 9, 1999, p. 10 sec. 2

- "George W. Carver," Winterset *City Limit News*, THE OUTER LIMITS, April 9, 1999, p. 11 sec. 2
- "Author of new George Washington Carver book speaks at Madison County Historical Museum," *Madisonian*, April 21, 1999
- "George W. Carver," Winterset City Limit News, THE OUTER LIMITS, April 23, 1999, p. 11 sec. 2

Three copies of Carver: a Great Soul by Peter Burchard

- -- See folder book on tape and book
- -- See SC General 921 C331b
- -- See SC Special Collections 921 C331b
- "Scholarly Visitor," Claremore, OK *Daily Progress*, March 24, 1998
- "George Washington Carver biographer here April 6," *The Ness County News*, Ness City, Kansas, March 26, 1998
- "Carver biographer to speak," Tulsa World, March 29, 1998
- "Carver historian to visit Fort Scott," *The Fort Scott Tribune*, April 1, 1998
- "Carver historian will be interesting speaker," *The*Fort Scott Tribune, April 2, 1998 (copy with previous article)
- "Minneapolis honors 'more than peanut' scientist," Salina Journal, April 11, 1998
- "Carver was more than a 'peanut man'," The Wichita Eagle, April 12, 1998
- "Carver exhibit dedication this Saturday," *The Minneapolis Messenger*, Minneapolis, Kansas, April 16, 1999
- "Author Burchard reviews book about George Washington Carver," Oklahoma Eagle, April 16, 1998
- "Hometown hero: Minneapolis pays tribute to scientist George Washington Carver," Salina Journal, April 19, 1998
- "Truly, a man among men," Minneapolis Messenger, April 23, 1998
- "Carver's spirituality emphasized," Four States, May 4, 1998 Hand written letter to Joe Walt/ from Burchard, April 19, 1999

USDA George Washington Carver Center 8/6/1/8-54

- George Washington Carver Week 1999 poster (2 copies)
- "D.C. agriculture building named after
 - G.W. Carver," Des Moines Register, Oct 7, 1999
- One original "Healing of the Nation, There's No Culture Without Agriculture," Prof. Oduno A. Tarik, Oct. 15, 1997
- Original poster: George Washington Carver Center Dedication Ceremony (See Map Drawer 3-8)
- One original, two copies quote "Once traded for a horse, Carver now honored in D.C.," *Des Moines Register*, Nov. 1, 1999
- One original "USDA dedicates new federal building after alumnus George Washington Carver" The Cornerstone, Nov. 1999
- Original "USDA Honors Dr. George Washington Carver" -- A children's activity book (3 copies)
- "USDA Honors George Washington Carver" *USDA News* Release, Sept. 29, 1999 (2 copies)
- Invitation to Simpson Washington D.C.-area friends to naming ceremony at George Washington Carver Center (USDA)
- Original "George Washington Carver Week" Schedule of events, Oct. 4-8, 1999 (2 copies)
- "Dedication and Naming of the George Washington Carver Center" Program, Oct. 6, 1999 (2 copies)
- "Symposium on the Life and Times of Dr. George Washington Carver" Program, Oct. 7, 1999 (2)
- Original invitation to Simpson Washington, D.C.-area friends, to naming ceremony at GWC Center in Beltsville, MD on October 6
- Original "Celebrating the Carver Legacy" pamphlet from Iowa State University with reproductions of Youssef Asar's Carver murals (2 copies)
- Two welcome and orientation guides to the George Washington Carver Center, Oct. 8, 1999
- Color photocopy of display on "Carver at Simpson, ISU and Tuskegee," three pages
- Color photos from dedication of Center (22) and 1 black & white

U.S. Department of Agriculture Hall of Heroes program (2 copies)

Photo clipping, "Honoring Dr. George Washington Carver," *Jet*, October-November 1999

Carver Day 2000 flyer dated October 4, 2000 (4 copies)

Videotape of USDA George Washington Carver Building Dedication, Beltsville, Maryland, Oct. 6, 1999

T-shirt, "George Washington Carver Center Dedication Ceremony"

Photograph of Dr. Walt, one man, and one woman at the USDA George Washington Carver Building Dedication holding a picture of the building

Photograph of Dr. Walt giving a speech (distance shot)

Photograph of Dr. Walt giving a speech (close up)

Photograph of prospective students at the USDA GWC Center Dedication

Photograph of Michael Adams talking to a prospective student at the USDA GWC Center Dedication

Videotape of dedication

The Iowa Award Presented to Carver Feb. 13, 2002 8/6/1/8-55 Copy of President R. Kevin LaGree's speech at the Iowa Award presentation, February 13, 2002

"Iowa Award honors Carver ag researcher," Des Moines Register, February 14, 2002

Certificate from State of Iowa for Iowa Award honoring GWC accepting on behalf of Simpson College, February 13, 2002

The Iowa Award presentation ceremony program

"Highest Iowa Honor bestowed on Knapp," *Des Moines* Register, January 9, 2011

Carver Historical Marker on Simpson Campus 8/6/1/8-57 Memo to Cabinet/from Stan Malless, March 8, 1991 Handwritten letter draft to Loren Horton/from Steven Jennings

Two copies of fax to Loren Horton/from Stan Malless, May 8, 1991

Three copies of inscription to appear on marker

- Letter to Stan Malless/from Loren Horton, June 4, 1991
- Requisition and purchase order for cast aluminum marker and steel post, June 13, 1991
- Letter to Rose Nardo/from Stan Malless, June 13, 1991
- Handwritten note by Stan Malless, June 24, 1991
- Brochure "Guide to Iowa Outdoor Advertising Sign Regulations", June 1991
- Invoice to Iowa Historical Society c/o Simpson College/from Lake Shore Industries, July 2, 1991
- Letter to Stan Malless/from Joe Walt with attached letter of transmittal to Iowa Historical Society c/o Simpson College/from Lake Shore Industries, July 19, 1991
- Invoice to Simpson College/from Lake Shore Industries, September 12, 1991 with attached note to Stan Malless/from Physical Plant, September 18, 1991
- Two copies of invoice to Simpson College/from Lake Shore Industries, September 12, 1991
- Handwritten note to Stan Malless/from unknown, December 19, 1991
- Letter to Dwight Stevens/from Stan Malless, February 17, 1992 with memo attached to Cabinet/from Stan Malless, March 8, 1991
- Handwritten copy of letter to Dwight Stevens/from Stan Malless, February 17, 1992
- Copy of map referenced in letter to Dwight Stevens/from Stan Malless, February 17, 1992
- Handwritten note to Stan Malless from Steven Jennings, February 19, 1992
- Letter confirming placement on the National Register of Historic Places with attached plaques/markers brochure
- Six miscellaneous handwritten notes re: addresses and the Carver Historical Marker project
- Photograph of marker

Boy Carver Sculpture 8/6/1/8-58 Quotations and Photographs of George W. Carver, compiled by Arlean Lambert 1990 (2)

Letter to Robert Amendola from Jerry Israel August 16, 1990 Memo to Stan Malless and M. Schaeffer regarding Carver Sculpture August 17, 1990

Letter to Robert Amendola from Jerry Israel September 4, 1990 Copy to Mary from Robert Amendola November 6, 1990 Photocopy of two photographs of Boy Carver sculpture Letter to Mary from Robert Amendola, date unknown The Story Behind the Boy Carver brochure (4)

Letter to Stan Malless from Arlean Lambert March 11, 1991 Tentative schedule for Robert Amendola and Arlean Lambert Biographical sketch of Robert Amendola

Carver Sculpture schedule for March 26, 1991 Memo from Robert Amendola re: the George Washington

Carver National Monument sculpture

Explanation of her Carver book by Arlean Lambert April 1991 Letter to Jerry Israel and Stan Malless from Arlean Lambert April 19, 1991

Letter to Stan Malless from Arlean Lambert May 2, 1991 *Quotations and Photographs of George Washington Carver* compiled by Arlean Lambert (2 large versions)

Letter to Robert Amendola from Jerry Israel, June 12, 1991

George Washington Carver: Through Words and Pictures, by Arlean

Lambert, 1993

Letter to Stan Malless from Arlean Lambert, August 25, 1994 Letter to Stan Malless from Arlean Lambert, September 12, 1994 Handwritten note by designer and builder of cabinet for the Boy Carver sculpture

Photograph of the Carver Boy Sculpture
Photograph of the Carver Boy Sculpture in College Hall

Outside In:
Iowa's AfricanAmerican history
featuring Carver

One article "New book traces African American history in Iowa," Winterset Madisonian, January 9, 2002

Hal Chase, 2002 8/6/1/8-59

Carver: Sexual Orientation 8/6/1/8-60 "Queered Science": Gay and Lesbian Scientist, Out in all Directions-The Almanac of Gay and Lesbian America, Warner Books 1995

"They Sure Got to Prove it on Me": Millennial Thoughts on Gay Archives, Gay Biography, and Gay Library History by James V. Carmichael, Jr. in *Libraries and Culture*, Winter 2000

Claude C. George Correspondence 1988-2005 8/6/1/8-61 87 pieces

Claude C. George Miscellaneous 8/6/1/8-62 Simpson College Consultant for Special Programs (3 copies)
Note: Many items were included in his collection on GW
Carver; these have been placed in the general Carver
Collection

Carver Symposium September 30, 2012 8/6/1/8-63 Schedule (email)

25 pieces

Carver Fellowship 2007

8/6/1/8-64

Brochures (8 copies)

Collectible Doll 8/6/1/8-65

George Washington Carver Collectible doll in box Hallmark "Famous Americans," Series 1, 1979